# \* REGIONAL OFFICES \* OF \* FEDERAL DEPARTMENTS \* \* AND AGENCIES \*

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY

The information in this directory is issued as a supplement to that contained in the United States Government Manual.

TRANSFER

2

DEC 28 1945

Serial Record Division The Library of Congress

Gegy....

Division of Public Inquiries

OFFICE OF WAR INFORMATION

Washington 25, D. C.

May 1945

#### CONTENTS

Emergency War Agencies:	Page
Committee on Fair Employment Practice	_ 8
National War Labor Board	
National Housing Agency.	
Office of Defense Transportation.	
Office of Price Administration	
Petroleum Administration for War	
Selective Service System	
Smaller War Plants Corporation.	
War Food Administration	
War Manpower Commission	
War Production Board.	
War Relocation Authority	
War Shipping Administration	
Departments:	
Department of the Treasury	10
War Department	
Department of Justice	
Post Office Department.	
Department of the Navy	_ 20
Department of the Interior	_ 22
Department of Agriculture.	
Department of Commerce	_ 39
Department of Labor	
Independent Agencies:	
Federal Loan Agency	_ 42
Federal Security Agency	
Federal Works Agency	
Federal Communications Commission	
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation	_ 48
Federal Power Commission	_ 48
Federal Reserve Districts	_ 49
National Labor Relations Board	49
Railroad Retirement Board	_ 51
Securities and Exchange Commission	_ 51
United States Civil Service Commission	_ 51
United States Employees' Compensation Commission	_ 52
United States Maritime Commission	_ 53
Veterans Administration	_ 54

This listing does not include field offices whose jurisdiction is limited to a single State. For information regarding such State or district offices, write to the director of information of the agency concerned.



### COMMITTEE ON FAIR EMPLOYMENT PRACTICE Field Offices

Region	Headquarters
Nos. 1, 2—Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massa-	350 5th Ave., New York 1, N. Y.
chusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New York.	of Court 10th Ct. Thile 1.1-1: N. Th.
No. 3—Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Delaware	21 South 12th St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 4—Maryland, West Virginia, North Carolina, Virginia, District of Columbia.	261 Constitution Ave. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
No. 5—Ohio, Kentucky, Michigan	860 Union Commerce Bldg., East 9th St. and Euclid Ave., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
Nos. 6, 8—Indiana, Wisconsin, North Dakota, Nebraska, South Dakota, Minnesota, Iowa, Illinois	222 West Adams St., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 7—Georgia, South Carolina, Tennessee, Alabama, Florida.	10 Forsyth St. Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Nos. 9, 11—Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Colorado, Idaho, Wyoming, Montana, Utah.	724 Rialto Bldg., 906 Grand Ave., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 10—Western Texas, Arizona, New Mexico	1001 Mercantile Bank Bldg., Ervay and Main Sts., Dallas, Tex.
No. 12—California, Washington, Oregon, Nevada, Arizona.	627 Furniture Mart Bldg., 1355 Market St., San Francisco, Calif.
No. 13—Eastern Texas, Mississippi, Louisiana	1015 Carondelet Bldg., New Orleans, La.

# NATIONAL WAR LABOR BOARD Regional Boards

$oldsymbol{ ext{Region}}$	Address
Region  No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.  No. 2—New York, northern New Jersey.  No. 3—Pennsylvania, Delaware, Maryland, District of Columbia, southern New Jersey.  No. 4—Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina, Florida, Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi, Virginia, No. 5—Ohio, West Virginia, Kentucky.  No. 6—Indiana, Illinois, Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota.  No. 7—Missouri, Arkansas, Nebraska, Kansas, Iowa.  No. 8—Texas, Louisiana, Oklahoma.  No. 9—Colorado, New Mexico, Montana, Wyoming, Utah, Idaho.	209 Washington St., Boston 8, Mass.  220 East 42d St., New York 17, N. Y. 1303 Girard Bldg., 12th St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.  P. O. Box 1322, Atlanta 1, Ga.  Guardian Bldg., 629 Euclid Ave., Cleveland 1, Ohio. 332 South Michigan Ave., Chicago 4, Ill.  Fidelity Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo. Mercantile Bank Bldg., Dallas 2, Tex. P. O. Box 1140, Denver 2, Colo.
No. 10—California, Nevada, Arizona	1355 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif. Penobscot Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich. 1411 4th Avenue Bldg., Seattle 1, Wash. Bldg. E, Iolani Palace Grounds, Honolulu, T. H.

#### NATIONAL HOUSING AGENCY

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR

Regional Offices

No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.

No. 2—New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware.

24 School St., Boston 8, Mass.

2 Park Ave., New York 16, N. Y.

#### NATIONAL HOUSING AGENCY—Continued

# OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR—Continued Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Address
No. 3—Illinois, Indiana, Wisconsin, Kentucky, Michigan, Ohio, West Virginia, Missouri, Iowa. Minnesota, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota.	201 North Wells St., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 4—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia.	321 Grant Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 5—Arkansas, Louisiana, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas, Colorado, Kansas.	Room 1909, 1907 Elm St., Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 6—Arizona, California, Nevada, Utah	593 Market St., San Francisco 5, Calif. 1018 Vance Bldg., Seattle 1, Wash.
Washington Metropolitan Area. District of Columbia; Calvert, Charles, St. Mary's, Prince Georges, and Montgomery Counties in Maryland; Arlington and Fairfax Counties and the city of Alexandria in Virginia; Panama Canal Zone, Puerto Rico, Hawaii.	Room 203, 1601 Eye St. NW., Washington 25, D. C.

## FEDERAL HOUSING ADMINISTRATION State and District Offices

Zone	Territory	Headquarters
I	Connecticut	Room 301, 125 Prumbull St., Hartford 3, Conn.
	District of Columbia	1021 14th St. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
	Maine	Exchange Bldg., Bangor, Maine.
	Maryland	915 Fidelity Bldg., Baltimore 1, Md.
	Massachusetts	40 Broad St.Bldg., Boston 9, Mass.
	New Hampshire	Manchester, N. H.
	New Jersey, including Camden	1180 Raymond Blvd., Newark 2, N. J.
		2 Park Ave., New York 16, N. Y.
	New York, including Jamaica	100 State St., Albany 7, N. Y.
		South Division and Ellicott Sts., Buffalo 3, N. Y.
	Pennsylvania, Delaware	4th Floor, Public Ledger Bldg., Philadelphia 6, Pa.
	-,	535 Smithfield St., Pittsburgh 22, Pa.
	Rhode Island	58 Waybosset St., Providence 3, R. I.
	Vermont	200 Main St., Burlington, Vt.
· 11	West Virginia	Chamber of Commerce Bldg., Charleston 32, W. Va.
TT	Alabama	24th Floor, Comer Bldg., Birmingham 3, Ala.
	ArkansasFlorida	301-309 Old Post Office Bldg., Little Rock, Ark.
	riorida	Laura and Adams Sts., Jacksonville 2, Fla.
	-Georgia	Coral Gables, City Hall, Miami 34, Fla.
	Kentucky	101 Marietta St. Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga. 5th and Main Sts., Louisville 2, Ky.
	Louisiana	837 Gravier St., New Orleans 12, La.
	Mississippi	Room 203-A, Lamar Life Bldg., Jackson 3, Miss.
	North Carolina.	11th Floor, Guilford Bldg., Greensboro, N. C.
	Oklahoma	2d Floor, Cotton Exchange Bldg., Oklahoma City 2, Okla.
	South Carolina	Federal Land Bank Bldg., Columbia 29, S. C.
	Tennessee	210 Federal Bldg., Memphis 1, Tenn.
	Texas	215 Cotton Exchange Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
		906-913 Electric Bldg., Fort Worth 2, Tex.
		Rusk Bldg., 723 Main St., Houston 2, Tex.
		5th Floor, Alamo National Bank Bldg., San Antonio 5, Tex.
	Virginia	1005 East Main St., Richmond 19, Va.
	Puerto Rico	P. O. Box 3592, San Juan 17, P. R.
III	Illinois	222 North Bank Drive, Chicago 54, Ill.
		605 Illinois Bldg., Springfield, Ill.

#### NATIONAL HOUSING AGENCY-Continued

# FEDERAL HOUSING ADMINISTRATION—Continued State and District Offices—Continued

Zone	Territory	Headquarters
IV	Indiana Iowa Kansas Michigan Minncsota, North Dakota Missouri  Nebraska Ohio, including Cincinnati  South Dakota Wisconsin Arizona California  Colorado Hawaii Idaho Montana Nevada New Mexico Oregon Utah Washington Wyoming	312 East Wisconsin Avc., Milwaukee 2, Wis. 309 Luhrs Tower, Phoenix, Ariz. 315 Montgomery St., San Francisco 4, Calif. 112 West 9th St., Los Angeles 15, Calif. Northeast Corner Broadway at 1st Ave., San Diego 1, Calif. 17th and Champa Sts., Denver 2, Colo. 334-336 Federal Bldg., Honolulu, T. H. 805 Idaho St., Boise, Idaho. Federal Bldg., Helena, Mont. Room 1-3, Lunsford Bldg., Reno, Nev. 326 North 3d St., Albuquerque, N. Mex. Park and Washington Sts., Portland 5, Oreg. 109 West 2d St., South, Salt Lake City 1, Utah.

#### FEDERAL PUBLIC HOUSING AUTHORITY

#### Regional and Area Offices

Region	Headquarters
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island.	24 School St., Boston 8, Mass.
No. 2—New York, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Maryland, Delaware.	270 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
No. 3—Indiana, Illinois, Wisconsin, Iowa, Minnesota, South Dakota, North Dakota, Nebraska, Missouri, and Kansas City, Eudora, Kans., and Kansas City Metropolitan Area.	201 North Wells St., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 4—North Carolina, South Carolina, Florida, Tennessce, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, Virginia.	Georgia Savings Bank Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 5—Louisiana, Arkansas, Oklahoma, Texas, New Mexico, Colorado, Kansas (except Kansas City, Eudora, Kans., and Kansas City Metropolitan Area).	1411 Electric Bldg., 7th and Taylor Sts., Fort Worth 2, Tex.
No. 6—California, Nevada, Arizona, Utah, Hawaii No. 7—Montana, Idaho, Oregon, Washington, Wyoming, Alaska.	760 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif. Skinner Bldg., 5th Ave. and Union St., Seattle 1, Wash.
No. 8—Kentucky, West Virginia, Ohio, MichiganGeneral field office—District of Columbia; in Virginia, Fairfax County, Arlington County, and the city of Alexandria; in Maryland, Montgomery County, Prince Georges County, and the war housing localities of Cedar Point, Indian Head, and Meadedale; Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands, Cuba, and the Canal Zone; and special projects not assigned to the regional offices.	2073 East 9th St., Cleveland 15, Ohio.  Longfellow Bldg., Connecticut Ave. at M St. NW.,  Washington 25, D. C.

#### NATIONAL HOUSING AGENCY—Continued

#### HOME OWNERS' LOAN CORPORATION

#### Regional Offices

Region	Headquarters
New York: Connecticut, Dclaware, District of Columbia, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont, Virginia.	2 Park Ave., New York 16, N. Y.
Cincinnati: Ohio and West Virginia	Cincinnati & Surburban Bell Telephone Bldg. 209 West 7th St.
Atlanta: Alabama, Florida, Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina, and Puerto Rico.	114 Marietta St.
Memphis: Arkansas, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, Missouri, Tennessee.	Sterick Bldg.
Chicago: Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Wisconsin. Omaha: Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Minnesota, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota.	Merchandise Mart Bldg., 336 North Wells St. Woodmen of the World Bldg., 14th and Farnum Sts.
Dallas: New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas	Cotton Exchange Bldg., St. Paul and San Jacinto Sts.
San Francisco: Arizona, California, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, Oregon, Utah, Washington, Wyoming, Territory of Alaska, and Territory of Hawaii.	Pacific Bldg., 821 Market St.

#### OFFICE OF DEFENSE TRANSPORTATION

HIGHWAY TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT, ADMINISTRATIVE DIVISION, DIVISION OF INFORMATION, AND OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL

#### Regional Offices

No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York, New Jersey.	New York, N. Y.
No. 2—Pennsylvania, Delaware, Maryland, District of Columbia, Virginia.	Philadelphia, Pa.
No. 3—Michigan (except north of Lake Michigan), Ohio, West Virginia, Kentucky, Indiana.	Cleveland, Ohio.
No. 4—Tennessee, North Carolina, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, South Carolina, Florida.	Atlanta, Ga.
No. 5—Kansas, Missouri, Arkansas, Texas, Oklahoma, Louisiana.	Dallas, Tex.
No. 6—Michigan (north of Lake Michigan), Wisconsin, Minnesota, Iowa, Illinois, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska.	Chicago, Ill.
No. 7—Montana, Idaho, Wyoming, Utah, Colorado, New Mexico.	Denver, Colo.
No. 8—Washington, O egon, California, Nevada, Arizona.	San Francisco, Calif.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> New Mexico included in region 8 for this division.

#### RAILWAY TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT

#### Regional Offices

Eastern region—Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Ohio, Indiana, Delaware, Maryland, southern peninsula of Michigan.

Southern region—District of Columbia, Virginia, West Virginia, Kentucky, Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama, Mississippi, and that portion of Louisiana cast of the Mississippi River.

New York, N. Y.

Washington, D. C.

## OFFICE OF DEFENSE TRANSPORTATION—Continued RAILWAY TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT—Continued

#### Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Headquarters
Western region—Northern peninsula of Michigan, Wisconsin, Illinois, Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, Arkansas, that portion of Louisiana west of the Mississippi River, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Oklahoma, Texas, Montana, Wyoming, Colorado, New Mexico, Idaho, Utah, Arizona, Nevada, Washington, Oregon, California.	

#### OFFICE OF PRICE ADMINISTRATION

No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Connecticut, Massachusetts, Rhode Island.

No. 2—New York, New Jersey, Maryland, Delaware, Pennsylvania, District of Columbia.

No. 3—Ohio, Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan, West Virginia.

No. 4—Georgia, Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi, Florida, North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia.

No. 5—Texas, Kansas, Oklahoma, Missouri, Louisiana, Arkansas.

No. 6—Iowa, Wisconsin, Illinois, North Dakota, Nebraska, South Dakota, Minnesota.

No. 7—Utah, Wyoming, Idaho, Colorado, Montana, New Mexico.

No. 8—Nevada, California, Oregon, Washington, Arizona.

No. 9—Alaska, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.

55 Tremont St., Boston 8, Mass.

Empire State Bldg., New York 1, N. Y.

Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio.

Candler Bldg., Peachtree St., Atlanta 3, Ga.

Fidelity Bldg., 1000 Main St., Dallas 2, Tex.

226 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago 6, Ill.

506 Kittredge Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.

1355 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.

Fisheries Bldg., 6th St. and Independence Ave. SW., Washington 25, D. C.

#### PETROLEUM ADMINISTRATION FOR WAR

#### District Offices

District	Address
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York, New Jersey, Delaware, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, North Carolina, South	1104 Chanin Bldg., 122 East 42d St., New York 17, N. Y.
Carolina, Georgia, Florida.  No. 2—Ohio, Kentucky, Tennessee, Indiana, Michigan, Illinois, Wisconsin, Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, Oklahoma, Kansas, Nebraska, South Dakota, North Dakota.	12th Floor, Blum Bldg., 624 South Michigan Ave., Chicago 5, Ill.
No. 3—Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana, Arkansas, Texas, New Mexico.	245 Mellie Esperson Bldg., Houston 1, Tex.
No. 4—Montana, Wyoming, Colorado, Utah, Idaho No. 5—California, Arizona, Nevada, Oregon, Washington, Territories of Alaska and Hawaii.	320 First National Bank Bldg., Denver 2, Colo. 855 Subway Terminal Bldg., Los Angeles 13, Calif.

#### SELECTIVE SERVICE SYSTEM NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS

#### Regional Offices

10 Post Office Square, Boston 9, Mass.
11 West 42d St., New York 18, N. Y.
918 Stephen Girard Bldg., 21 South 12th St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
433 3d St. NW. (P. O. Box 1639), Washington 25, D. C.
714 Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
222 West Adams St., Chicago 6, Ill.
Grand Theater Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
520 Midland Bank Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.
1613 Fidelity Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
Mercantile Bank Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
Equitable Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.
1355 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.

#### SMALLER WAR PLANTS CORPORATION

#### Regional Offices

No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New	17 Court St., Boston 8, Mass.
Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	
No. 2—Northern New Jersey, New York	60th Floor, Empire State Bldg., New York 1, N. Y.
No. 3—Eastern Pennsylvania, Virginia, Delaware, Maryland, southern New Jersey.	1612 Market St., Philadelphia 3, Pa.
No. 4—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee.	1404 Candler Bldg., Atlanta 1, Ga.
No. 5—Kentucky, Ohio, western Pennsylvania, West Virginia, western tip of Maryland.	1717 Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
No. 6—Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Wisconsin	226 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 7—Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska	600 Interstate Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 8—Louisiana, Oklahoma, Texas	Mercantile Bank Bldg., Dallas 2, Tex.
No. 9—New Mexico, Utah, Wyoming, Colorado	Continental Oil Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 10—Northern California, northern Nevada, southern Idaho, four eastern counties in Oregon.	1355 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.
No. 11—Michigan, Ohio	711 Blvd. Bldg., Detroit 2, Mich.
No. 12—Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota	720 Hodgson Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.
No. 13—Washington, major part of Oregon, northern Idaho, Montana.	White-Henry-Stuart Bldg., Seattle 1, Wash.
No. 14—Southern California, southern Nevada, Arizona.	1031 South Broadway, Los Angeles 15, Calif.

#### WAR MANPOWER COMMISSION

#### Regional Offices

No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	55 Tremont St., Boston 8, Mass.
No. 2—New York	11 West 42d St., New York 18, N. Y.
No. 3—Pennsylvania, Delaware, New Jersey	Stephen Girard Bldg., 21 South 12th St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 4—Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, District of Columbia, North Carolina.	433 3d St. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
No. 5—Kentucky, Ohio, Michigan	693 Union Commerce Bldg., Euclid Ave. and East 9th St., Cleveland 14, Ohio.

#### WAR MANPOWER COMMISSION—Continued

#### Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Address
No. 6—Indiana, Illinois, Wisconsin	1200 Adams-Franklin Bldg., 222 West Adams St., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 7—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, South Carolina, Tehnessee.	Grand Theater Bldg., 157 Peachtree St. NE., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 8—Minnesota, Iowa, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska.	500 Midland Bank Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.
No. 9—Missouri, Arkansas, Kansas, Oklahoma	1600 Fidelity Bldg., 911 Walnut St., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 10—Texas, Louisiana, New Mexico	6th Floor, New Mercantile National Bank Bldg. (P. O. Box 1530), Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 11—Montana, Wyoming, Idaho, Utah, Colorado No. 12—California, Arizona, Oregon, Washington, Nevada.	221 Equitable Bldg., Denver 2, Colo. 701 Furniture Mart Bldg., San Francisco 3, Colo.

#### WAR PRODUCTION BOARD

#### Regional Offices

No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New	17 Court St., Boston 8, Mass.
Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	
No. 2—Northern half of New Jersey, New York	Empire State Bldg., New York 1, N. Y.
No. 3—Delaware, District of Columbia, Maryland,	1617 Pennsylvania Blvd., Philadelphia 3, Pa.
New Jersey (southern half), eastern Pennsylvania,	
Virginia.	
No. 4—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi,	1632 Candler Bldg., Atlanta 1, Ga.
North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee.	
No. 5—Kentucky, Ohio, western Pennsylvania, West	1300 Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 1, Ohio.
Virginia.	
No. 6—Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Wisconsin	226 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 7—Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska	600 Mutual Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 8—Louisiana, Oklahoma, Texas	1221 Mercantile Bank Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 9—Colorado, New Mcxico, Utah, Wyoming	Continental Oil Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 10—Arizona, California, Nevada, south half of	1355 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.
Idaho.	
No. 11—Michigan, Ohio	7310 Woodward Ave., Detroit 2, Mich.
No. 12-Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota,	326 Midland Bank Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.
Montana.	The Cartilla I Week
No. 13—Washington, Oregon, and north half of Idaho	White-Henry-Stuart Bldg., Seattle 1, Wash.

#### WAR SHIPPING ADMINISTRATION

#### Field Offices

District	Address
Atlantic coast: Including all United States Atlantic coast ports from Maine through Georgia and Jacksonville, Fla., and including the activities of the United States Maritime Commission in Canadian	45 Broadway, New York 6, N. Y.
and Newfoundland ports.  Gulf coast: Including all United States Gulf coast ports in the Gulf of Mexico and all ports in Florida,	Canal Bldg., 210 Baronne St., New Orleans 12, La.
except Jacksonville.  Pacific coast: Including all Pacific coast ports  Great Lakes	Mills Tower, 220 Bush St., San Francisco 4, Calif. 1319 Terminal Tower Bldg., Public Squarc, Cleveland 13, Ohio.

#### DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

#### BUREAU OF CUSTOMS

#### District Offices

District	Address
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire	land 3, Mainc.
No. 2—Vermont	Corner South Main and Stebbins Sts., St. Albans.
No. 4—Massachusetts No. 5—Rhode Island	United States Customhouse, 2 India St., Boston 9.
No. 5—Knode Island	United States Customhouse, Weybosset St., Providence 3.
No. 6—Connectieut	Post Office Bldg., 120 Middle St., Bridgeport 2.
No. 7—St. Lawrence	Hall Bldg., 127 North Water St., Ogdensburg,
	N. Y.
No. 8—Roehester	Federal Bldg., 30 Church St., Roehester 14, N. Y.
No. 9—Buffalo	Post Office Bldg., 115 Ellicott St., Buffalo 3, N. Y.
No. 10—New York	United States Customhouse, Bowling Green, New
	York City 4.
No. 11—Philadelphia	United States Customhouse, 2d and Chestnut Sts.,
	Philadelphia 6, Pa.
No. 12—Pittsburgh	New Federal Bldg., 7th Ave. and Grant St., Pitts-
No. 19 Manuland	burgh 19, Pa.
No. 13—Maryland	United States Customhouse, Gay, Lombard, and
No. 14—Virginia	Water Sts., Baltimore 2.
110. 11 - Virginia	United States Customhouse, Maine and Granby Sts., Norfolk 10.
No. 15—North Carolina	United States Customhouse, Water St., Wilming
	ton.
No. 16—South Carolina	United States Customhouse, 200-206 East Bay
	St., Charleston 3.
No. 17—Georgia	United States Customhouse, Bay and Bull Sts.,
	Savannah.
No. 18—Florida	United States Customhouse, Florida Avc. between
NTO 10 Noubile	Zach and Twigg Sts., Tampa 1.
No. 19—Mobile	Courthouse and Customhouse, Southwest Corner
No. 20.—New Orleans	St. Joseph and St. Louis Sts., Mobile 4, Ala.
110, 20. Trow Origans	United States Customhouse, 423 Canal St., New Orleans 16, La.
No. 21.—Sabine	United States Customhouse, 501 5th St., Port
	Arthur, Tex.
No. 22.—Galveston	401 Post Office, Customhouse, and Courthouse
	Bldg., Galveston, Tex.
No. 23.—Laredo	218 Federal Bldg., Laredo, Tex.
No. 24.—El Paso	106 United States Courthouse, El Paso, Tex.
No. 25.—San Diego	United States Customhouse and Courthouse, State
NT= 00 A !	and F Sts., San Diego 1, Calif.
No. 26.—Arizona	Post Office Bldg., Nogales.
No. 27.—Los Angeles	H. W. Hellman Bldg., 354 South Spring St., Los
No. 28.—San Francisco	Angeles 13, Calif.
TWO SOL STATE OF THE STATE OF T	United States Customhouse, Washington and Battery Sts., San Francisco 26, Calif.
No. 29.—Oregon	Federal Bldg., 220 Northwest 8th Pl., Portland 9.
No. 30.—Washington	Federal Bldg., 1st Ave. and Madison St., Seattle 4.
No. 31.—Alaska	Federal and Territorial Bldg., 4th and Main Sts.,
	Juneau.
No. 32.—Hawaii	United States Customhouse, King and Richard
	Sts., Honolulu 6.
No. 33.—Montana, Idaho	Post Office and Courthouse, 215 1st St., North,
No. 24 Delevie	Great Falls, Mont.
No. 34.—Dakota	United States Federal Bldg., Stutsman and
No 35 — Minnesoto	Cavalier Sts., Pembina, N. Dak.
No. 35.—Minnesota	218 United States Courthouse, Minneapolis 1.
No. 37.—Wisconsin	203 Federal Bldg., Duluth, Minn.
	Federal Bldg., 517 East Wisconsin Ave., Mil-
	waukee 2.

#### BUREAU OF CUSTOMS-Continued

#### District Offices—Continued

District Offices—Continued	
District	Address
No. 38.—Michigan	New Federal Bldg., Lafayette Blvd. and Wayne
	St., Detroit 26.
No. 39.—Chicago	United States Customhouse, 610 South Canal St., Chicago 7, Ill.
No. 40.—Indiana.	Consolidated Bldg., Indianapolis 4.
No. 41.—Ohio	244 Federal Bldg., Cleveland 14.
No. 42.—Kentucky	Fincastle Bldg., 3d and Broadway, Louisville 2.
No. 43.—Tennessee	249 Post Office Bldg., Front St. at Madison Ave., Memphis 3.
No. 45.—St. Louis	514 New Federal Bldg., 12th Blvd. and Market St., St. Louis 1, Mo.
No. 47.—Colorado	United States Customhouse, 19th and Stout Sts., Denver 2.
No. 49.—Puerto Rico	United States Customhouse, Deposito St., La Marina, San Juan 9.
No. 51.—Virgin Islands	Post Office and Customhouse, Norre Gade and King's Wharf, Charlotte Amalie, St. Thomas.
Bureau of District	
No. 1.—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massa-	1120 Post Office Bldg., Boston 9, Mass.
chusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.	
No. 2.—New York, and the Fifth Internal Revenuc Collection District of New Jersey.	Room 200, 253 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
No. 3.—Delaware, New Jersey (with the exception of the Fifth Internal Revenue Collection District), Pennsylvania.	1304 Gimbel Bldg., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 5.—District of Columbia, Maryland, North	417 Munsey Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.  No. 6—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South Carolina.	501 Ten Forsyth St. Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 7-Kentucky, Tennessee	418 Federal Bldg., Louisville 1, Ky.
No. 8—Michigan, Ohio	802 Federal Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich.
No. 9—Illinois, Indiana, Wisconsin	817 New Post Office Bldg., Chicago 7. Ill.
No. 10—Arizona, Louisiana, Mississippi, New Mexico, Texas.	123 United States Courthouse Bldg., El Paso, Tex.
No. 11—Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma	745 United States Courthouse Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 12—Iowa, Minnesota, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota.	314 United States Courthouse, Minneapolis 1, Minn.
No. 13—Colorado, Utah, Wyoming	100 Customhouse, Denver 2, Colo.
No. 14—California, Nevada	Room 305, 68 Post St., San Francisco 4, Calif.
No. 15—Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington, Territory of Alaska	311 United States Courthouse Bldg., Seattle 4, Wash.

#### U. S. SECRET SERVICE

#### District Offices

No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.
No. 2—New York, northern New Jersey, Puerto

Rico.

tory of Alaska.

No. 3-Pennsylvania, southern New Jersey, Dela-

ware.

No. 4—Combined with districts 2 and 3.....

No. 16—Territory of Hawaii

1802 Post Office Bldg., Boston 4, Mass.

Suite 300, Postal Telegraph Bldg., 253 Broadway, New York 8, N. Y.

575 Alexander Young Bldg., Honolulu 1, T. H.

403 Customhouse, Philadelphia 6, Pa.

#### U. S. SECRET SERVICE—Continued

#### District Offices—Continued

District	Address
No. 5—Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, North	1434 Treasury Bldg., Washington 25, D. C.
Carolina, District of Columbia.	212 Man Fawarth St. Dld., Atlanta 1 Ca
No. 6—South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama.	313 Ten Forsyth St. Bldg., Atlanta 1, Ga.
No. 7—Kentucky, Tcnnessee	425 Post Office Bldg., Louisville 1, Ky. 1044 Federal Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich.
No. 9—Illinois, Wisconsin, Indiana	808 New Post Office Bldg., Chicago 80, Ill.
No. 10—Texas, Louisiana, Mississippi	901 Burt Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 11—Missouri, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Kansas	840 United States Courthouse Bldg., Kansas City
110. 11—14155,0011, Okianolia, Atkansas, Kansas	13, Mo.
No. 12—Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Iowa, Nebraska.	1407 Post Office Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn.
No. 13-Colorado, New Mexico, Wyoming, Utah	154 Customhouse, Denver 1, Colo.
No. 14—California, Nevada, Arizona, Hawaii	803-812 Postal Telegraph Bldg., San Francisco 1, Calif.
No. 15—Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Alaska.	220 United States Courthouse Bldg., Seattle 11, Wash.

#### U. S. COMPTROLLER OF CURRENCY

#### District Chief National Bank Examiners

District	Branches
No. 1—Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., Boston 10, Mass. No. 2—525 Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., New York 5, N. Y.	Buffalo, N. Y.
No. 3—925 Chestnut St., Philadelphia 7, Pa	Cincinnati, Ohio; Pittsburgh, Pa.
No. 5—1109 State-Planters Bldg., Richmond 19, Va No. 6—303 New Post Office Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga	Baltimore, Md.; Charlotte, N. C. Birmingham, Ala.; Jacksonville, Fla.; Nashville, Tenn.; New Orleans, La.; Savannah, Ga.
No. 7—164 West Jackson Blvd., Room 725, Chicago 4, Ill.	Detroit, Mich.
No. 8-518 United States Courthouse and Custem- house, St. Louis 1, Mo.	Little Rock, Ark.; Louisville, Ky.; Memphis, Tenn.
No. 9—223 Federal Office Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.	
No. 10—800 Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.	Oklahoma City, Okla.; Omaha, Nebr.; Denver, Colo.
No. 11—401 Dallas National Bank Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.	El Paso, Tex.; Houston, Tex.; San Antonio, Tex.
No. 12—1 Montgomery St., Room 921, San Francisco 4, Calif.	Los Angeles, Calif.; Portland, Oreg.; Salt Lake City, Utah; Scattle, Wash.

#### PROCUREMENT DIVISION

#### Regional Offices

Region	Address
	•
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Connecticut, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Vermont.	Park Square Bldg., Boston 16, Mass.
No. 2—Pennsylvania, New Jersey, New York	50 Church St., New York 7, N. Y.
No. 3—District of Columbia, Delaware, Maryland, North Carolina, Virginia.	499 Pennsylvania Ave. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
No. 4—Indiana, Kentucky, Ohio, West Virginia	Commercial Arts Bldg., 704 Race St., Cincinnati

#### PROCUREMENT DIVISION—Continued

Regional Offices—Continued

, Chicago 4, Ill.
ryor St., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Bldg., Fort Worth 2, Tex.
sas City 8, Mo. 2, Colo.
Francisco 2, Calif.
1, Wash.
ra Park, San Juan, P. R.; lulu 2, T. H.

## BUREAU OF INTERNAL REVENUE Accounts and Collections Unit Division Headquarters

Division	Headquarters
No. 1—Maine, Massachusetts, Vermont, Connecticut, New Hampshire, Rhode Island.  No. 2—Eastern New York  No. 3—Western New York, western Pennsylvania  No. 4—Maryland, New Jersey, eastern Pennsyl-	939 Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Boston 9, Mass. 110 East 45th St., New York 17, N. Y. 730 Walbridge Bldg., Buffalo 2, N. Y. 209 Customhouse Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
vania, Delaware. No. 5—Georgia, South Carolina, North Carolina, Florida, Virginia. No. 6—Alabama, Mississippi, Kentucky, Tennessee, Louisiana. No. 7—Ohio, Michigan, West Virginia	109 Guilford Bank Bldg., Elm and Washington Sts., Greensboro, N. C. 320 Post Office, Courthouse, and Customhouse Bldg., Louisville 1, Ky. 347 Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Columbus
No. 8—Illinois, Indiana, Missouri	16, Ohio. 583 United States Courthouse Bldg., Chicago 4, Ill. 1123-1125 and 1134 Main Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn. Rooms 206-208 and 210, Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Oklahoma City 1, Okla. 201 New Customhouse Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 12—California, Arizona, Oregon, Nevada, Washington, Hawaii.	831 United States Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Los Angeles 12, Calif.

#### Income Tax Unit

Division	Territory	Headquarters
Atlanta	Georgia	427 Federal Annex Bldg., Forsyth St. at Hunter St., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Baltimore	Delaware, District of Columbia, Maryland.	8th Floor, O'Sullivan Bldg., 10 Light St. Baltimore, 2, Md.
Boston	Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Vermont.	3d Floor, 140 Federal St., Boston 10, Mass.
Brooklyn	New York (1st collection district)	Williamsburgh Savings Bank Bldg., 1 Hanson Pl., Brooklyn 17, N. Y.
Buffalo	New York (21st and 28th collection districts.)	Jackson Bldg., 220 Delaware Ave., Buffalo 2, N. Y.
Chicago	Illinois (1st collection district)	Room 1100, Bankers Bldg., 105 West Adams St., Chicago 3, Ill.
Cincinnati	Ohio (1st and 11th collection districts).	801 Enquirer Bldg., 617 Vine St., Cincinnati 2, Ohio.
Cleveland	Ohio (10th and 18th collection districts).	415 Hanna Bldg., Corner East 14th St. and Euclid Ave., Cleveland 15, Ohio.

# BUREAU OF INTERNAL REVENUE—Continued Income Tax Unit—Continued

D ivision	Territory	Headquarters	
Columbia	South Carolina	S. C. National Bank Bldg., 1401 Main St., Columbia 6, S. C.	
Dallas	Texas	12th Floor, Tower Petroleum Bldg., 1907 Elm St., Dallas 1, Tex.	
Denver	Colorado, New Mexico, Wyoming	918 Patterson Bldg., 1706 Welton St., Denver 2, Colo.	
Detroit	Michigan	1808 Penobscot Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich.	
Greensboro	North Carolina	2d Floor, United States Post Office and Courthouse, Greensboro, N. C.	
Honolulu	Hawaii	560 Alexander Young Bldg., Honolulu 9, T. H.	
Huntington	West Virginia	304 Post Office Bldg., Corner 9th St. and 5th Ave., Huntington 1, W. Va.	
Indianapolis	Indiana	700 Architects and Builders Bldg., 333 North Pennsylvania St., Indianapolis 4, Ind.	
Jacksonville	Florida	Fifth Floor, Geo. Washington Office Bldg., 314 West Monroe St., Jacksonville 1, Fla.	
Los Angeles	Arizona, California (6th collection district).	Subway Terminal Bldg., 417 South Hill St., Los Angeles 13, Calif.	
Louisville	Kentucky	542 Starks Bldg., 4th and Walnut, Louisville 2, Ky.	
Milwaukec	Wisconsin	Room 1050, Empire Bldg., 710 North Plank-inton Ave., Milwaukee 1, Wis.	
Nashville	Alabama, Tennessee	702 Bennic-Dillon Bldg., 702 Church St., Nashville 3, Tenn.	
Newark	New Jersey	3d Floor, 581 Broad St., Newark 2, N. J.	
New Haven	Connecticut, Rhode Island	1205 Powell Bldg., 157 Church St., New Haven 8, Conn.	
New Orleans	Louisiana, Mississippi	901 Hibernia Bank Bldg., 812 Gravier St., New Orleans 12, La.	
2d New York	New York (2d collection district)	Room 1200, 225 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.	
Upper New York	New York (3d and 14th collection districts).	807 Parcel Post Bldg., 341 9th Ave., New York 1, N. Y.	
Oklahoma City	Arkansas, Oklahoma	834 First National Bldg., 120 North Robinson St., Oklahoma City 2, Okla.	
Omaha	Iowa, Nebraska	676 Saunder's-Kennedy Bldg., 18th and Douglas Sts., Omaha 2, Nebr.	
Philadelphia	Pennsylvania (1st and 12th collection districts).	1700 Widener Bldg., Juniper and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.	
Pittsburgh	Pennsylvania (23d collection district).	2300 Farmers Bank Building, corner 5th Avc. and Wood St., Pittsburgh 22, Pa.	
Richmond	Virginia	415 Post Office Bldg., 10th and Main Sts., Richmond 14, Va.	
St. Louis	Missouri	1767 Railway Exchange Bldg., 611 Olive St., St. Louis 1, Mo.	
St. Paul	Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota.	W-1071 First National Bank Bldg., 4th and Minnesota Sts., St. Paul 1, Minn.	
Salt Lake City		323 Boston Bldg., No. 9 Exchange Pl., Salt Lake City 1, Utah.	
San Francisco	California (1st collection district), Nevada.	7th Floor, 74 New Montgomery St., San Francisco 5, Calif.	
Seattle	Alaska, Oregon, Washington	350 Federal Office Bldg., 1st Ave. and Madison St., Seattle 4, Wash.	
Springfield	Illinois (8th collection district)	601 South 6th St., Springfield, Ill.	
Wichita	Kansas	802 Schweiter Bldg., Corner Main St. and Douglas Ave., Wichita 1, Kans.	
Alcohol Tax Unit			

# DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY—Continued BUREAU OF INTERNAL REVENUE—Continued Alcohol Tax Unit—Continued

Division	Territory	Headquarters
No. 2	New York, Puerto Rico	253 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
No. 3	Pennsylvania	Customhouse Bldg., 2d and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia 6, Pa.
No. 4	Delaware, New Jersey	60 Park Pl., Newark 2, N. J.
No. 5	District of Columbia, Maryland, North Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	Gay and Lombard Sts., Baltimore 2, Md.
No. 6	Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South Carolina.	408 Ten Forsyth St. Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 7	Kentucky, Tennessee	410 New Post Office Bldg., Louisville 2, Ky.
No. 8	Michigan, Ohio	2412 Buhl Bldg., Griswold and Congress Sts., Detroit 26, Mich.
No. 9	Illinois, Indiana, Wisconsin	734 New Post Office Bldg., 433 West Van Buren St., Chicago 7, Ill.
No. 10	Louisiana, Mississippi, Texas	1201 Pere Marquette Bldg., 150 Baronne St., New Orleans 12, La.
No. 11	Arkansas, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma.	329 General Post Office Bldg., 315 West Pershing Rd., Kansas City 8, Mo.
No. 12	Iowa, Minnesota, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota.	708 Minnesota Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn.
No. 13	Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, Wyoming.	Room 535, Symes Bldg., 820 16th St., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 14	Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada.	555 Battery St., San Francisco 11, Calif.
No. 15	Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington.	232 Courthouse Bldg., 5th and Spring Sts., Seattle 4, Wash.

#### Intelligence Unit

Division	District	Territory	Headquarters
Boston	No. 1	Maine, Vermont, New Hamp- shire, Massachusetts, Con-	1033 Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Devonshire, Water, and Milk Sts. (P. O.
New York	No. 2	necticut, Rhode Island.  New York, New Jersey (5th collection district), Puerto Rico.	Box 202), Boston 1, Mass.  10th Floor, 253 Broadway, New York 7,  N. Y.
Philadelphia	No. 3	Pennsylvania, New Jersey (1st collection district), Delaware.	4004 United States Courthouse, 9th and Market Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
Washington	No. 5	Maryland, District of Columbia, Virginia, West Virginia, North Carolina.	3322 Internal Revenue Bldg., 12th St. and Constitution Ave. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
Atlanta	No. 6	South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama.	424 New Post Office Bldg., 77 Forsyth St. SW., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Louisville	No. 7	Kentucky, Tennessee	428 Federal Bldg., 6th St. and Broadway, Louisville 2, Ky.
Detroit	No. 8	Ohio, Michigan	1028 Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., 230 West Fort St., Detroit 26, Mich.
Chicago	No. 9	Wisconsin, Illinois, Indiana	284 United States Courthouse, 219 South Clark St., Chicago 4, Ill.
Dallas	No. 10	Mississippi, Louisiana, Texas.	522 United States Terminal Annex, 207 South Houston St., Dallas 2, Tex.
Kansas City	No. 11	Missouri, Kansas, Oklahoma, Arkansas.	P. O. Box 2717, Kansas City 13, Mo.
St. Paul	No. 12	Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Iowa, Ne- braska.	1047 New Post Office Bldg., 180 East Kellogg Blvd., St. Paul 1, Minn.

# DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY—Continued BUREAU OF INTERNAL REVENUE—Continued Intelligence Unit—Continued

Division	District	Territory	Headquarters
Denver	No. 13	Colorado, New Mexico, Wyo- ming, Utah.	251 New Customhouse, 19th and California Sts., Denver 2, Colo.
San Francisco	No. 14	California, Nevada, Arizona, Hawaii.	408 Alexander Bldg., 155 Montgomery St., San Francisco 4, Calif.
Seattle	No. 15	Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Alaska.	210 United States Courthouse, 1010 5th Ave., Seattle 4, Wash.

#### Salary Stabilization Unit

Office	Territory	Address
Atlanta	Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, Tennessee.	717 William Oliver Bldg., 32 Peachtree St. NW., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Boston	Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	Room 1102, 44 School St., Boston 8, Mass.
Chicago	Illinois, Indiana, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin.	1201 Utilities Bldg., 327 South LaSalle St., Chicago 4, Ill.
Cleveland	Kentucky, Ohio	813 Williamson Bldg., 215 Euclid Ave., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
Dallas	Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas.	716 Cotton Exchange Bldg., 608 North St. Paul St., Dallas 1, Tex.
Detroit	Michigan	1400 Penobscot Bldg., 645 Griswald St., Detroit 26, Mich.
Kansas City	Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska.	610 R. A. Long Bldg., 928 Grand Ave., Kansas City 6, Mo.
Los Angeles	Arizona, California (6th collection district).	Suite 902, Subway Terminal Bldg., 417 South Hill St., Los Angeles 13, Calif.
New York	New Jersey (5th collection district), New York.	7th Floor, 253 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
Philadelphia	New Jersey (except 5th collection district), Pennsylvania.	Suite 1313, Market St. National Bank Bldg., Northeast Cor. Market and Juniper Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
San Francisco	California (1st collection district), Hawaii, Nevada, Utah.	204 Balboa Bldg., 593 Market St., San Francisco 5, Calif.
Seattle	Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington, Wyoming.	312 Smith Tower Annex, 157 Yesler Way, Seattle 4, Wash.
Washington	Delaware, District of Columbia, Maryland, North Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	2529 Internal Revenue Bldg., 12th St. and Constitution Ave. NW., Washington 25, D. C.

#### Miscellaneous Tax Unit—Special Squads

Area	Territory	Address	Taxes investigated
West coast	Arizona, California, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, Ore- gon, Utah, Washington, Wyoming.	770 Subway Terminal Bldg., 417 South Hill St., Los Angeles 13, Calif.	Manufacturers' excise taxes, gasoline, lubricating oil, electrical energy, transportation, documentary
Great Lakes and Ohio Valley.	Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kentucky, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, North Dakota, Ohio, Pennsylvania (western), South Dakota, West Virginia, Wisconsin.	Suite 1215, Main Post Office Bldg., 433 West Van Buren St., Chicago 80, Ill.	stamps, etc.  Manufacturers' excise taxes, gasoline, lubricating oil, electrical energy, etc.

# DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY—Continued BUREAU OF INTERNAL REVENUE—Continued Miscellaneous Tax Unit—Special Squads—Continued

Area	Territory	Address	Taxes investigated
New York City	Dclaware, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania (castern), and all New England States.	Room 413, 253 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.	Manufacturers' and retailers' excise taxes, electrical energy, and repealed misecllaneous taxes.
Do	do	Room 417, 253 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.	Doeumentary stamp taxes, transportation of persons and property, playing eards, etc.
Do	do	Room 1003, Chanin Bldg., 122 East 42d St., New York 17, N. Y.	Admissions, dues, coin-operated machinery, telephone and telegraph, oleomargarine, etc.
All other	All other States	Internal Revenue Bldg., 12th St. and Constitu- tion Ave. NW., Wash- ington 25, D. C.	All miscellaneous taxes.

# INTERDEPARTMENTAL WAR SAVINGS BOND COMMITTEE Field Offices

Region	Address
Alaska	Federal Bldg., Juneau, Alaska.
New York State, north of Bronx and east of Roehester-	Federal Bldg., Albany 1, N. Y.
New Mexico and western point of Texas	408 Federal Bldg., Albuquerque, N. Mex.
Georgia, western half of South Carolina, southern Alabama.	Ten Forsyth Street Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
Maryland, north central portion of West Virginia	935 Equitable Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
Northern Alabama	2300 Comer Bldg., Birmingham 3, Ala.
Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island.	Room 500, 120 Boylston St., Boston 16, Mass.
New York State, west of Rochester	242 Federal Bldg., Buffalo 3, N. Y.
Canal Zone	Balboa Heights, C. Z.
South and eastern half of South Carolina	50 Broad St., Charleston 3, S. C.
Illinois	Room 1220, 166 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago 4, Ill.
Southern Ohio and eastern Kentucky	704 Race St., Cineinnati 2, Ohio.
Northern Ohio	521 Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
Central Ohio	214 New Post Office Bldg., Columbus 16, Ohio.
Northern Texas	215 Cotton Exchange Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
Colorado and Cheyenne, Wyo	251 New Customhouse, Denver 2, Colo.
Iowa	112–116 West 11th St., Des Moines, Iowa.
Miehigan, excluding northern peninsula	100 West Larned St., Detroit 26, Mich.
Southeastern Texas	Federal Office Bldg., Houston, Tex.
Indiana	P. O. Box 348, Indianapolis 6, Ind.
Northern Florida	6th Floor, Greenleaf Bldg., Jacksonville 2, Fla.
Northern and eastern Kansas, and western Missouri-	15 West 10th St., Kansas City 6, Mo.
Central and western Arkansas	302 Old Post Office Bldg., Little Rock, Ark.
Southern California, Arizona, southern point of	1206 Santee St., Los Angeles 15, Calif.
Nevada.	COO Fadaval Dida. Taniquilla 9 Vv
Western Kentucky	630 Federal Bldg., Louisville 2, Ky.
Western Tennessee, northern Mississippi, eastern Arkansas.	607 Farnsworth Bldg., Memphis, Tenn.
Southern Florida	326 Post Office Bldg., Miami 1, Fla.
Wisconsin and northern peninsula of Michigan	517 E. Wiseonsin Ave., Milwaukee 1, Wis.
Minnesota, Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota.	610 Post Office Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn.
Eastern and central Tennessee	705 Stahlman Bldg., Nashville 3, Tenn.
Northern New Jersey	20 Washington Pl., Newark 2, N. J.
Southwestern Alabama, southern Mississippi, Loui-	231 Customhouse, New Orleans 16, La.
siana.	

# DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY—Continued INTERDEPARTMENTAL WAR SAVINGS BOND COMMITTEE—Continued Field Offices—Continued

Region	Address
Northern New Jersey, southwestern Connecticut, southeastern New York.	Room 802, 1 Cedar St., New York 5, N. Y.
Southeastern Virginia	Customhouse, Main and Granby Sts., Norfolk 10, Va.
Oklahoma	501 Federal Bldg., Oklahoma City 1, Okla.
Nebraska, Wyoming	Farm Credit Bldg., 19th and Douglas Sts., Omaha, Nebr.
Delaware, southern New Jersey, eastern Pennsylvania.	5022 United States Courthouse, 9th and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
Western Pennsylvania, northwestern West Virginia	1013 New Federal Bldg., Pittsburgh 19, Pa.
Oregon, southern Washington, and Wenatchee, Washington.	1208 Failing Bldg., Portland 4, Oreg.
Puerto Rico and Virgin Islands	P. O. Box 2112, San Juan 9, P. R.
Southern West Virginia, Virginia, except southeast- ern corner, North Carolina, eastern South Carolina.	405 Parcel Post Bldg., Richmond 17, Va.
Utah, eastern Nevada, except southern point, and southern Idaho.	410 Walker Bank Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah.
Southern Texas	514 Alamo National Bank Bldg., San Antonio, Tex.
Northern and central California, western Nevada	601 Sheldon Bldg., San Francisco 5, Calif.
Washington, except southern part	2005 5th Ave., Seattle 1, Wash.
St. Louis and adjacent territory	1501 Locust St., St. Louis 3, Mo.
Central Florida	P. O. Box 1212, Tampa 1, Fla.
Southern and western Kansas	218 South Topeka St., Wichita 2, Kans.

#### WAR DEPARTMENT

#### SERVICE COMMANDS

Service command	Headquarters
First: Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, and so far only as coast defense and field operations incident thereto are concerned, that portion of New York which lies east of west longitude 72°31′.  Second: New Jersey, Delawarc, New York  Third: Pennsylvania, Maryland, Virginia, except Alexandria and Arlington County, area embracing water supply installations for the Military District of Washington lying along the Potomac River between Great Falls, Md., and the District of Columbia line.	Boston, Mass.  Governors Island, N. Y. Baltimore, Md.
Fourth: North Carolina, South Carolina, Florida, Georgia, Alabama, Tennessee, Mississippi. Fifth: Ohio, West Virginia, Indiana, Kentucky Sixth: Illinois, Michigan, Wisconsin Seventh: Nebraska, Kansas, Missouri, Iowa, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyoming, Colorado. Eighth: Texas, Oklahoma, New Mexico, Arkansas, Louisiana. Ninth: Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, California, Arizona, Utah.	Atlanta, Ga.  Fort Hayes, Columbus, Ohio. Chicago, Ill. Omaha, Nebr.  Dallas, Tex.  Fort Douglas, Utah.

#### DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

#### IMMIGRATION AND NATURALIZATION SERVICE

#### District Headquarters

District	Headquarters
No. 1—Vermont, Maine (except southwestern section), Grafton and Coos Counties of New Hampshire, northeastern New York.	45 Kingman St., St. Albans, Vt.
No. 2—Southwestern Maine, New Hampshire (except Grafton and Coos Counties), Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.	73 Tremont St., Boston 8, Mass.
No. 3—Southeastern New York, northern New Jersey.	70 Columbus Ave., New York 23, N. Y.
No. 4—Southern New Jersey, Delaware, Pcnnsylvania (except counties of McKean, Warren, Erie, Crawford, Mercer), southeastern Ohio, northwestern West Virginia.	National Bank Bldg., Market St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 5—Maryland, Virginia, North Carolina, District of Columbia, northeastern West Virginia.	Hearst Tower Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
No. 6—Georgia, Florida, South Carolina, Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana, Arkansas, Puerto Rico, and Virgin Islands.	Marietta Bldg., Broad and Marietta Sts., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 7—Southwestern section of New York, counties of McKean, Warren, Erie, Crawford, and Mercer of Pennsylvania, northeastern Ohio.	Jackson Bldg., 220 Delaware St., Buffalo 2, N. Y.
No. 8—Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky, western Ohio, southern West Virginia.	3770 East Jefferson Ave., Detroit 7, Mich.
No. 9—Northern Illinois, Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota.	New Post Office Bldg., 433 West Van Buren St., Chicago 7, Ill.
No. 10—Montana, Idaho, counties of Wallova, Baker, Union, Grant, Umatilla, and Morrow of Oregon, Washington cast of the Cascades.	Corner Howard St. and Main Ave., Spokane 8, Wash.
No. 11—Missouri, Iowa, Oklahoma, Kansas, Nebraska, Colorado, Wyoming, southern Illinois.	United States Courthouse, 811 Grand Ave., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 12—Washington west of the Cascades, Oregon (except counties covered in district 10), Alaska.	United States Immigrant Office and Assay Office, 815 Airport Way, Seattle 4, Wash.
No. 13—Northern California, Nevada (except Clark County), Utah, Hawaii.	Appraisers Bldg., San Francisco 11, Calif.
No. 14—Greater eastern Texas	United States Post Office and Courthouse Bldg. Alamo Plaza and Houston St., San Antonio 6, Tex.
No. 15—Northwestern Texas, New Mexico, Arizona (except counties of Yuma and Mojave.)	346 United States Courthouse, El Paso, Tex.
No. 16—Southern California, Clark County of Nevada, Mojave and Yuma Counties of Arizona.	Rowan Bldg., 458 South Spring St., Los Angeles 13, Calif.

# POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT RAILWAY MAIL SERVICE DIVISIONS

Division	Headquarters
First division: Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.	Boston, Mass.
Second division: New York, New Jersey, Delaware, Eastern Shore of Maryland, Accomac and Northampton Counties of Virginia.	New York, N. Y.
Third division: Maryland (except Eastern Shore), Virginia (except Accomac and Northampton Counties), West Virginia, North Carolina, District of Columbia.	Washington, D. C.
Fourth division: South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama, Tennessee, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.	Atlanta, Ga.
Fifth division: Ohio, Indiana, Kentucky Sixth division: Illinois, Iowa	Cincinnati, Ohio. Chicago, Ill.

# POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT—Continued RAILWAY MAIL SERVICE DIVISIONS—Continued

Division	Headquartcrs
Seventh division: Missouri, Kansas	St. Louis, Mo.
Eighth division: California, Nevada, Arizona, Utah, Guam, Samoa, Hawaii.	San Francisco, Calif.
Ninth division: Comprising main line of the New York Central Railroad between New York, N. Y., and Chicago, Ill., and collateral lines that may be designated, and lower peninsula of Michigan.	Cleveland, Ohio.
Tenth division: Wisconsin, northern peninsula of Michigan, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota.	St. Paul, Minn.
Eleventh division: Oklahoma, Texas, New Mexico.	Fort Worth, Tex.
Twelfth division: Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi	New Orleans, La.
Thirteenth division: Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Montana, Alaska.	Seattle, Wash.
Fourteenth division: Nebraska, Colorado, Wyoming.	Omaha, Nebr.
Fifteenth division: Comprising main lines of the Pennsylvania Railroad System from New York, N. Y., via Pittsburgh, Pa., to Chicago, Ill., and St. Louis, Mo., and collateral lines that may be designated, and Pennsylvania.	Pittsburgh, Pa.

#### BUREAU OF THE CHIEF INSPECTOR—FIELD DIVISIONS

Division	Address	Area
Atlanta division	Atlanta, Ga	Florida, Georgia, North Carolina, Puerto Rico, South Carolina, and Virgin Islands.
Boston division	Boston, Mass	Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.
Chattanooga division	Chattanooga, Tenn	Alabama, Mississippi, Tennessee.
Chicago division	Chicago, Ill	Illinois, Michigan, Wisconsin
Cincinnati division	Cincinnati, Ohio	Indiana, Kentucky, Ohio.
Denver division	Denver, Colo	Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, Wyoming.
Fort Worth division	Fort Worth, Tex	Louisiana, Texas.
Kansas City division	Kansas City, Mo	Kansas, city of Kansas City, Missouri, Nebras- ka, Oklahoma.
New York division	New York, N. Y	New York State.
Philadelphia division	Philadelphia, Pa	New Jersey, Pennsylvania.
St. Louis division	St. Louis, Mo	Arkansas, Iowa, Missouri (except city of Kansas City).
St. Paul division	St. Paul, Minn	Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota.
San Francisco division	San Francisco, Calif	Arizona, California, Guam, Hawaii, Nevada, American Samoa.
Seattle division	Seattle, Wash	Alaska, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington.
Washington division	Washington, D. C	Delaware, District of Columbia, Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia.

# DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY Naval Districts

District	Headquarters
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island (including Block Island).	Boston, Mass.
No. 3—Connecticut, New York, northern part of New Jersey (including counties of Mercer, Monmouth, and all counties north thereof), also the Nantucket Shoals Lightship.	New York, N. Y.

#### DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY-Continued

#### Naval Districts-Continued

#### District Headquarters No. 4—Pennsylvania, southern part of New Jersey Philadelphia, Pa. (including counties of Burlington, Ocean, and all counties south thereof), Delaware (including Winter Quarter Shoal Light Vessel). No. 5-Maryland less Anne Arundel, Prince Georges, Naval Operating Base, Norfolk, Va. Montgomery, St. Mary's, and Charles Counties; West Virginia; Virginia less Arlington, Fairfax, Stafford, King George, Prince William and Westmoreland Counties; and the counties of Currituek, Camdon, Pasquotank, Gates, Perquimans, Chowan, Tyrrell, Washington, Hyde, Beaufort, Pamlico, Craven, Jones, Carteret, Onslow, and Dare in North Carolina; also the Diamond Shoal Lightship. No. 6—South Carolina, Georgia, and North Carolina, Charleston, S. C. except counties of Currituck, Camden, Pasquotank, Gates, Perquimans, Chowan, Tyrrell, Washington, Hyde, Beaufort, Pamlico, Craven, Jones, Carteret, Onslow, and Dare; and the counties of Nassau and Duval in Florida. No. 7—Florida, except the counties of Nassau, Duval, Miami, Fla. and those west of Apalaehicola River. No. 8—Florida counties west of Apalachicola River, New Orleans, La. Alabama, Tcnnessee, Louisiana, Mississippi, Arkansas, Oklahoma, Texas. No. 9—Ohio, Michigan, Kentucky, Indiana, Illinois, Great Lakes, Ill. Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Wisconsin. No. 10-Puerto Rico, Vieques, Culebra, Virgin Is-San Juan, P. R. lands and the Naval Reservation, Guantanamo, and U.S. Naval shore activities at Jamaica, Trinidad, Bahamas, Antigua, St. Lucia, British Guiana. San Diego, Calif. No. 11-New Mexico; Arizona; Clark County, Nevada; southern part of California, including counties of Santa Barbara, Kern, and San Bernardino, and all counties south thereof. No. 12—Colorado; Utah; Nevada (except Clark San Francisco, Calif. County); northern part of California, including counties of San Luis Obispo, Kings, Tulare, Inyo, and all counties north thereof. Seattle, Wash. No. 13-Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Wyoming, Alaska. No. 14—Hawaiian Islands; and islands to westward, Pearl Harbor, T. H. including Midway, Wake, Kure, Johnston, and Sands Islands, and Kingman Reef. Balboa, C. Z. No. 15—Panama Canal Zone Cavite, P. I. No. 16—Philippine Islands (when reoccupied)..... Kodiak (Temp. Adak), Alaska. No. 17—Alaska\_\_\_\_\_

#### Areas Established for General Military Control

Potomac River naval command: The Potomac River up to the Great Falls, D. C., and the counties of Prince Georges, Montgomery, St. Mary's, and Charles in Maryland; Arlington, Fairfax, Stafford, King George, Prince William, and Westmoreland Counties in Virginia, less the Marine Barraeks, Quantico, Va., and the Marine Barraeks, Washington, D. C.

Severn River naval command: Anne Arundel County, Md.

Navy Yard, Washington, D. C.

United States Naval Academy, Annapolis, Md.

#### DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

#### GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

#### Topographic Branch—Field Offices

	1
Division	Area
Atlantic: Federal Works Bldg., Washington, D. C.	gia, Indiana, Kentueky, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, Mississippi, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, South Carolina, Tennessee, Vermont, Virginia, West Virginia, Puerto Rico.
Central: Harris Hall Bldg., Rolla, Mo	Arkansas, Colorado, Illinois, Iowa, Kansas, Louisiana, Miehigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, New Mexico, North Dakota, South Dakota, Oklahoma, Texas, Wisconsin.  Arizona, California, Idaho, Montana, Nevada,
	Oregon, Utah, Washington, Wyoming.
Geologic Branch-	-Regional Offices
Address	Area
101 U. S. Bureau of Mines, College Park, Md	Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connectieut, Rhode Island, New York, New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, Pennsylvania, Ohio, West Virginia, Virginia, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Georgia, Florida, Alabama, Mississippi. Michigan, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin, Indiana, Illinois, Iowa, Nebraska, Kansas, Missouri, Kentueky, Arkan-
506 Federal Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah	sas, Oklahoma, New Mexico, Texas, Louisiana, Alaska.  Wyoming, Colorado, Utah, Nevada, California, Arizona.  Montana, Idaho, Washington, Oregon.
	The state of the s
Conservation Branel  Mineral Classific	
425 Denham Bldg., Denver 2, Colo	South Dakota, Nebraska, Wyoming, Colorado, southern Idaho, Utah.
Strain Bldg., Great Falls, Mont.	North Dakota, Montana, northern Idaho, Washington.
Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Los Angeles 12, Calif. Federal Bldg., Roswell, N. Mex Federal Bldg., Tulsa, Okla	Oregon, California, Nevada.  Western Texas, New Mexico, Arizona.  Missouri, Kansas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Alabama,  Mississippi, Louisiana, eastern Texas.
Mining 2	Division
325 Federal Bldg., Billings, Mont.  Federal Bldg., Miami, Okla.  413 Denham Bldg., Denver, 2 Colo.  P. O. Box 829, Carlsbad, N. Mex.  McAlester, Okla.  306 Federal Bldg., Salt Lake City, Utah.  Juneau, Alaska.	Oklahoma, except Ottawa County. Utah, Neyada, California, western Wyoming

#### GEOLOGICAL SURVEY-Continued

Oil and Gas Lea	sing Division
Address	Area
California district: 433 Post Office and Courthouse, Los Angeles 12, Calif.	California, Alaska.
Eastern district: 3231 Federal Works Bldg., Washington 25, D. C.	Minnesota, Wisconsin, Michigan, Iowa, Illinois, Indiana, Ohio, Pennsylvania. New York, Vermont, Maine, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New Jersey, Delaware, West Virginia, Virginia, Maryland, Kentucky, Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida.
Mid-Continent district: P. O. Box 311, Tulsa, Okla-	Oklahoma, Kansas, Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama.
Northwestern district: Federal Bldg., Casper, Wyo_	Wyoming, Colorado, Utah, Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Idaho, Nevada, Washington, Oregon.
Southwestern district: P. O. Box 997, Roswell, N. Mex.	New Mexico, Arizona, southwestern Colorado, southeastern Utah.
Water and Po	wer Division
414 Denham Bldg., Denver 2, Colo	Colorado, Arizona, Utah, Wyoming, New Mexico. Washington, Idaho, Montana. Oregon, California north of the Klamath River. California south of the Klamath River, Arizona, Nevada.
Water Resources Bran	ach—Regional Offices
[Offices having jurisdiction over an area comprising having jurisdiction over only	
Ground Water Divis	ion (31 other offices)
226 Post Office Bldg., Jamaica 3, Long Island, N. Y 714 Trenton Trust Co. Bldg., Trenton 8, N. J P. O. Box 653 (Geology Bldg., Oxford), University,	New York, New England States. New Jersey, Delaware. Mississippi, Tennessee, Arkansas.
Miss. University Station, c/o North Dakota Geological Survey, Grand Forks, N. Dak.	North Dakota, Minnesota, South Dakota.
303 Federal Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah	Utah, Idaho. Washington, Oregon, California.

#### Quality of Water Division

P. O. Box 1682, University Station (B Hall, Uni-	Texas, Louisiana
versity of Texas), Austin 12, Tex.	
P. O. Box 50651 (Room 15, Chem. Engr. Bldg., North	North Carolina,
Carolina State College), Raleigh, N. C.	
P. O. Box 443 (723 North 2d St., rear), Albuquerque,	Oklahoma, Kar
N. Mex.	North Dakota

a, Arkansas.

Georgia, Virginia.

klahoma, Kansas, Nebraska, South Dakota, North Dakota, Montana, Wyoming, Colorado, Arizona, New Mexico, Utah, Idaho, Washington, Oregon, Nevada, California.

#### GEOLOGICAL SURVEY-Continued

#### $Water\ Resources\ Branch-Regional\ Offices-Continued$

Surface Water Division (47 other offices)

. Address	Area
939 Post Office Bldg., Boston 9, Mass	Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Vermont, Nev Hampshire.
P. O. Box 37 (Engineering Bldg., University of Maryland), College Park, Md.	Maryland, Delaware, part of West Virginia.
P. O. Box 56 (507 Post Office Bldg.), Montgomery 1, Ala.	Alabama, Mississippi.
205 Underwriters Bldg., 445 North Pennsylvania St., Indianapolis 4, Ind.	Indiana, Michigan.
442 Post Office Bldg., Chattanooga 2, Tenn	Tennessee, parts of Alabama and Mississippi.
P. O. Box 149 (6 Post Office Bldg.), Fort Smith, Ark	Arkansas, Oklahoma.
P. O. Box 138 (Missouri Geological Survey Bldg.), Rolla, Mo.	Missouri, Kansas, South Dakota, parts of Nebras ka, Iowa, North Dakota.
1427 New Post Office Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn	Minnesota, parts of South Dakota and North Dakota.
310 Denham Bldg., Denver 2, Colo	Colorado, Wyoming.
408 Federal Bldg., Helena, Mont	Montana, parts of North and South Dakota.
303 Federal Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah	Utah, Nevada. Idaho, part of Wyoming.
Water Utilizat	ion Division
water of thizat	IOU DIVISION
429-F Federal Bldg., Los Angeles 12, Calif	New Mexico, Colorado, Wyoming, Montana Idaho, Utah, Arizona, Nevada, Washington Oregon, California.
303 Federal Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah	Utah, Colorado, New Mexico, Arizona, Nevada Idaho, Wyoming.
Bureau of R	ECLAMATION
Office of: Director, Branch of Design Director, Branch of Power U	
Denver, Colo	Arizona, California, Colorado, Idaho, Kansas Montana, Nebraska, Nevada, New Mexico North Dakota, Oklahoma, Oregon, South Da kota, Texas, Utah, Washington, Wyoming.

#### Offices of Regional Directors of Reclamation

[The regional boundaries follow State lines to the extent practical, consistent with the necessity to utilize watershed boundaries]

Region	Headquarters
No. 1—Washington; Oregon, except parts lying in Klamath River and Quinn drainage basin; California, Rogue River basin; Idaho, except part lying in Bear River drainage basin; Snake River basin sections of Wyoming, Utah, and Nevada, part of Montana lying in the Columbia River drainage basin. (For immediate administrative purposes jurisdiction over construction activities on the Missoula and Bitterroot projects will be in region 6.)	Boise, Idaho

#### BUREAU OF RECLAMATION—Continued

Offices of Regional Directors of Reclamation—Continued

Region	Headquarters
No. 2—Oregon, Klamath River drainage basin; California, except parts lying in California coastal basins south of Santa Barbara County, and in drainage basins of the Rogue, Truckee (Lake Tahoe), Carana Walker and Calarada Biyara	Sacramento, Calif.
son, Walker, and Colorado Rivers.  No. 3—Arizona, except that part lying in San Juan River drainage basin; California coastal basins south of Santa Barbara County; the Colorado River	Boulder City, Nev.
projects in California and Nevada; the drainage basins in New Mexico and Utah tributary to Colorado River below Lees Ferry.	
No. 4—Nevada, excluding Snake River drainage basin and Colorado River projects; Lake Tahoe area watershed in California; Utah, excluding the drainage basins tributary to Colorado River below Lees Ferry; San Juan River drainage basin in Arizona and New Mexico; the Colorado River drainage basin in Colorado and Wyoming (excluding the Colorado-Big Thompson project, the proposed Blue River-South Platte, the Gunnison-Arkansas, the San Juan-Rio Grande, and the Green-Sweetwater transmountain diversions); the Bear River basin in Idaho and Wyoming; Quinn River basin portion of Oregon.	Salt Lake City, Utah.
No. 5—Texas; Oklahoma; New Mexico, excluding Colorado River drainage basin; proposed San Juan-Rio Grande diversions in Colorado and New Mexico; portions of Kansas and Colorado lying within drainage basins tributary to Arkansas River below Garden City, Kans.; that portion of Colorado lying within Rio Grande River drainage basin.	Amarillo, Tex.
No. 6—North Dakota; South Dakota; portion of Nebraska lying within Cheyenne and White Rivers drainage basins; Wyoming, excluding. Bear River, Colorado River, Columbia River, and Platte River drainage basins; Montana, excluding Columbia River drainage basin. (For immediate administrative purposes, jurisdiction over construction activities on the Missoula and Bitterroot projects will be in region 6.)	Billings, Mont.
No. 7—Wyoming lying within the Platte River drainage basin, and the proposed Green-Sweetwater diversion project; Nebraska, except that part lying within Cheyenne and White Rivers drainage basins; that part of Kansas lying within Kansas River drainage basin and the Arkansas River drainage basin above Garden City, Kans.; part of Colorado lying within Platte and Republican River basins, and Colorado-Big Thompson project, the proposed Blue River-South Platte and Gunnison-Arkansas diversion projects.	Denver, Colo.

#### BUREAU OF RECLAMATION—Continued

#### Regional Counsel Offices

Regional Col	insel Offices
Region	Headquarters
Region 1 Region 2 Region 3 Region 4 Region 5 Region 6 Region 7	Los Angeles, Calif.
GENERAL LAND OFFICE	E—REGIONAL OFFICES
Branch of Field	Examination
Region	Address
No. 1—California, Oregon, Washington, Coeur d'Alene Land District in Idaho.  No. 2—Iowa, Minnesota, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyoming.  No. 3—Arizona, north of the Grand Canyon, Colorado, Nevada, Utah, the Blackfoot Land District in Idaho.  No. 4—Arizona, except north of Grand Canyon, Kansas, New Mexico, Oklahoma.  No. 5—Territory of Alaska	808 Sharon Bldg., 55 New Montgomery St., San Francisco 5, Calif. 308 Stapleton Bldg., Billings, Mont.  355 Federal Bldg. (Box 1166), Salt Lake City 10, Utah.  3009 East Central Ave., Albuquerque, N. Mex.  Federal Bldg., Anchorage, Alaska.
Cadastral Engir	ncering Service
No. 1—Colorado, Wyoming, Nebraska, South Dakota  No. 2—New Mexico  No. 3—California, Arizona  No. 4—Utah, Nevada  No. 5—Idaho, Montana  No. 6—Oregon, Washington  No. 7—Alaska  No. 8—Wisconsin, Minnesota, Michigan, Arkansas, Alabama, Florida, North Dakota, Iowa, Missouri, Kansas, Oklahoma, Louisiana, all States east of the Mississippi River.	531 United States National Bank Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.  Post Office Bldg., Santa Fe, N. Mex.  Box 1231, Glendale, Calif.  Post Office Bldg., Salt Lake City 10, Utah.  Post Office Bldg., Boise, Idaho.  Post Office Bldg:, Portland 9, Oreg.  Territorial Bldg., Juneau, Alaskå.  4548 Department of the Interior Bldg., Washington 25, D. C.
Range Develop	ement Service
No. 1—Arizona, New Mexico  No. 2—Colorado, Wyoming, Montana, South Dakota.  No. 3—Washington, Oregon, Idaho, California,  Nevada.	Federal Bldg., Santa Fe, N. Mex. 508 Boyd Bldg., Cheyenne, Wyo. 714 Spalding Bldg., Portland 4, Oreg.

#### Office of Indian Affairs—Regional Offices

Region	Headquarters
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana, Arkansas, Tennessee, Kentueky, Missouri, Illinois, Indiana, Ohio.  No. 2—Miehigan, Wisconsin, Iowa, Minnesota	Administered direct from Chicago (Ill.) Office of the Commissioner of Indian Affairs.  Minncapolis, Minn. Pierre, S. Dak. Billings, Mont. Spokane, Wash. Los Angeles, Calif. Salt Lake City, Utah.  Phoenix, Ariz.  Oklahoma City, Okla.

NATIONAL PARK SERVICEREGIONAL OFFICES		
Region	Address	
No. 1. Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, New York, Connecticut, Rhode Island, Delaware, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Ohio, Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, Kentucky, Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Mississippi Alabama Carrier Levisiana Florida	The Mosque, Laurel and Main Sts., Richmond 20, Va.	
sippi, Alabama, Georgia, Leuisiana, Florida.  No. 2. Michigan, Wisconsin, Indiana, Illinois, Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Montana, Wyoming, Colorado (except Mesa Verde National Park, and Colorado, Black Canyon of the Gunnison, Hovenweep, Wheeler, Great Sand Dunes, and Yucca House National Monuments), and Dinosaur National Monuments in Http.	Keeline Bldg., Omaha 2, Nebr.	
tional Monument in Utah.  No. 3. Arkansas, Oklahoma, Texas, New Mexico, Arizona, Utah (except Dinosaur National Monument), Mesa Verde National Park, and Colorado, Black Canyon of the Gunnison, Hovenweep, Wheeler, Great Sand Dunes, and Yucca House National Monuments in Colorado; Boulder Dam National Recreational Area and Lehman Caves	Box 1728, Santa Fe, N. Mex.	
National Monument in Nevada.  No. 4. Washington, Idaho, Oregon, California, Nevada (except Boulder Dam National Recreational Area and Lehman Caves National Monument),  Territories of Alaska and Hawaii.	601 Sheldon Bldg., San Francisco 5, Calif.	

#### GRAZING SERVICE-REGIONAL OFFICES

Región	Headquarters
Utah region: Utah	Salt Lake City, Utah. Reno, Nev. Burns, Oreg. Boise, Idaho.

#### GRAZING SERVICE—Continued

Region	Headquarters
Montana region: Montana  Wyoming region: Wyoming  Colorado region: Colorado  New Mexico region: All of New Mexico, except northwestern section (district 7).  District 7: Northwestern section of New Mexico  Arizona region: Arizona	Billings, Mont. Rawlins, Wyo. Grand Junetion, Colo. Albuquerque, N. Mex. Gallup, N. Mex. Phoenix, Ariz.

#### SOLID FUELS ADMINISTRATION FOR WAR-REGIONAL OFFICES

Office location	Type	Region
Altoona, Pa.	В	Includes district 1.**
Ashland, Ky	В	Includes district 8.
Atlanta, Ga		Georgia and Florida.
Baltimore, Md		Includes region 6.
Do		Maryland, Delawarc, and eastern shore of Virginia.
Billings, Mont		Includes districts 19, 21, and 22.
Birmingham, Ala		Includes district 13.
Bluefield, W. Va		Includes district 7.
Boston, Mass	A	Includes region 5.
Do	В	All New England States.
Buffalo, N. Y		Includes region 2.
Charlotte, N. C.	В	Includes North Carolina and northern South Carolina.
Chicago, Ill	В	Includes district 10.
Cincinnati, Ohio	В	Includes district 8.
Cleveland, Ohio	В	Includes district 4.
Denver, Colo	В	Includes districts 16, 17, and 18.
Des Moines, Iowa	В	Includes district 12 (Iowa) and Nebraska.
Detroit, Mich	В	Includes district 5.
Fairmont, W. Va	В	Includes districts 3 and 6.
Indianapolis, Ind	В	Includes district 11.
Kansas City, Mo	В	Includes districts 14 and 15.
Madisonville, Ky	В	Includes district 9.
Minneapolis, Minn	В.	Minnesota, Wisconsin, eastern North and South Dakota.
New York City, N. Y	A	Includes regions 1 and 3.
D <sub>0</sub>	В	Northern New Jersey, New York metropolitan area, and as far north as Albany, N. Y.
Philadelphia, Pa	A	Includes region 4.
$D_0$	В	Philadelphia metropolitan area and southern New Jersey.
Pittsburgh, Pa	В	Includes district 2.
Salt Lake City, Utah	В	Includes districts 19 and 20.
Scattle, Wash	В	Includes district 23.
St. Louis, Mo	В	St. Louis metropolitan area.
Wilkes-Barre, Pa	A	Anthracite-producing counties in Pennsylvania.

<sup>\*\*</sup>See following pages for description of districts and regions set out above.

A—Anthraeite.
B—Bituminous.

#### SOLID FUELS ADMINISTRATION FOR WAR DISTRICTS

#### District 1—Eastern Pennsylvania

The following counties in Pennsylvania: Bedford, Blair, Bradford, Cambria, Cameron, Centre, Clarion, Clearfield, Clinton, Elk, Forest, Fulton, Huntingdon, Jefferson, Lycoming, McKean, Mifflin, Potter, Somerset, Tioga.

Armstrong County, including mines served by the P. & S. Railroad on the west bank of the Allegheny River, and north of the Conemaugh division of the Pennsylvania Railroad.

Fayette County, all mines on and cast of the line of Indian Creek Valley branch of the Baltimore & Ohio Railroad.

Indiana County, north of but excluding the Saltsburg branch of the Pennsylvania Railroad between Edri and Blairsville, both exclusive.

Westmoreland County, including all mines served by the Pennsylvania Railroad, Torrance, and east. All coal-producing counties in the State of Maryland.

The following counties in West Virginia: Grant, Mineral, and Tucker.

#### District 2—Western Pennsylvania

The following counties in Pennsylvania: Allegheny, Beaver, Butler, Greene, Lawrence, Mercer, Venango, Washington.

Armstrong County, west of the Allegheny River and exclusive of mines served by the P. & S. Railroad.

Indiana County, including all mines served on the Saltsburg branch of the Pennsylvania Railroad north of Conemaugh River.

Fayette County, except all mines on and cast of the line of Indian Creek Valley branch of the Baltimore & Ohio Railroad.

Westmorcland County, including all mines except those served by the Pennsylvania Railroad from Torrance, east.

#### District 3—Northern West Virginia

The following counties in West Virginia: Barbour, Braxton, Calhoun, Doddridge, Gilmer, Harrison, Jackson, Lewis, Marion, Monongalia, Pleasants, Preston, Randolph, Ritchie, Roane, Taylor, Tyler, Upshur, Webster, Wetzel, Wirt, Wood.

That part of Nicholas County including mines served by the Baltimore & Ohio Railroad and north.

District 4—Ohio

All coal-producing counties in Ohio.

District 5-Michigan

All coal-producing counties in Michigan.

#### District 6—Panhandle

The following counties in West Virginia: Brooke, Hancock, Marshall, and Ohio.

#### District 7—Southern Numbered 1

The following counties in West Virginia: Greenbrier, Mercer, Monroe, Pocahontas, Summers.

Fayette County, east of Gauley River and including the Gauley River branch of the Chesapeake & Ohio Railroad and mines served by the Virginian Railway.

McDowell County, that portion served by the Dry Fork branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad and east thereof.

Raleigh County, excluding all mines on the Coal River branch of the Chesapeake & Ohio Railroad.

Wyoming County, that portion served by the Gilbert branch of the Virginian Railway lying east of the mouth of Skin Fork of Guyandot River and that portion served by the main line and the Glen Rogers branch of the Virginian Railway.

The following counties in Virginia: Montgomery, Pulaski, Wythe, Giles, Craig.

Tazewell County, that portion served by the Dry Fork branch to Cedar Bluff and from Bluestone Junction to Boissevain branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad and Richlands-Jewell Ridge branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad.

Buchanan County, that portion served by the Richlands-Jewell Ridge branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad and that portion of said county on the headwaters of Dismal Creek, east of Lynn Camp Creek (a tributary of Dismal Creek).

#### District 8—Southern Numbered 2

The following counties in West Virginia: Boone, Clay, Kanawha, Lincoln, Logan, Mason, Mingo, Putnam, Wayne, Cabell.

Fayette County, west of, but not including mines of the Gauley River branch of the Chesapeake & Ohio Railroad.

McDowell County, that portion not served by and lying west of the Dry Fork branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad.

#### SOLID FUELS ADMINISTRATION FOR WAR DISTRICTS—Continued

#### District 8—Southern Numbered 2—Continued

Raleigh County, all mines on the Coal River branch of the Chesapeake & Ohio Railroad and north thereof. Nicholas County, that part south of and not served by the Baltimore & Ohio Railroad.

Wyoming County, that portion served by Gilbert branch of the Virginian Railway lying west of the mouth of Skin Fork of Guyandot River.

The following counties in Virginia: Dickinson, Lee, Russell, Scott, Wisc.

All of Buchanan County, except that portion on the headwaters of Dismal Creek, east of Lynn Camp Creek (tributary of Dismal Creek) and that portion served by the Richlands-Jewell Ridge branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad.

Tazewell County, except portions served by the Dry Fork branch of Norfolk & Western Railroad and branch from Bluestone Junction to Boissevain of Norfolk & Western Railroad, and Richlands-Jewell Ridge branch of the Norfolk & Western Railroad.

The following counties in Kentucky: Bell, Boyd, Breathitt, Carter, Clay, Elliott, Floyd, Greenup, Harlan, Jackson, Johnson, Knott, Knox, Laurel, Lawrence, Lee, Leslie, Letcher, McCreary, Magoffin, Martin, Morgan, Owsley, Perry, Pike, Rockcastle, Wayne, Whitley.

The following counties in Tennessee: Anderson, Campbell, Claiborne, Cumberland, Fentrees, Morgan, Overton, Roane, Scott.

The following counties in North Carolina: Lee, Chatham, Moore.

#### District 9—Western Kentucky

The following counties in Kentucky: Butler, Christian, Crittenden, Daviess, Hancock, Henderson, Hopkins, Logan, McLean, Muhlenberg, Ohio, Simpson, Todd, Union, Warren, Webster.

District 10—Illinois

All coal-producing counties in Illinois.

District 11-Indiana

All coal-producing counties in Indiana.

District 12—Iowa

All coal-producing counties in Iowa.

District 13—Southeastern

All coal-producing counties in Alabama.

The following counties in Georgia: Dade, Walker.

The following counties in Tennessee: Marion, Grundy, Hamilton, Bledsoe, Sequatchie, White, Van Buren, Warren, McMinn, Rhea.

#### District 14—Arkansas—Oklahoma

The following counties in Arkansas: All counties in the State.

The following counties in Oklahoma: Haskell, Le Flore, Sequoyah.

#### District 15—Southwestern

All coal-producing counties in Kansas. All coal-producing counties in Texas. All coal-producing counties in Missouri.

The following counties in Oklahoma: Coal, Craig, Latimer, Muskogec, Okmulgee, Pittsburg, Rogers, Tulsa, Wagoner.

#### District 16—Northern Colorado

The following counties in Colorado: Adams, Arapahoc, Boulder, Douglas, Elbert, El Paso, Jackson, Jefferson, Larimer, Weld.

#### District 17—Southern Colorado

The following counties in Colorado: All counties not included in northern Colorado district.

The following counties in New Mexico: All coal-producing counties in the State of New Mexico, except those included in the New Mexico district.

#### District 18—New Mexico

The following counties in New Mexico: Grant, Lincoln, McKinley, Rio Arriba, Sandoval, San Juan, San Miguel, Santa Fe, Socorro.

The following counties in Arizona: Pinal, Navajo, Graham, Apache, Coconino.

All coal-producing counties in California.

#### District 19—Wyoming

All coal-producing counties in Wyoming.

The following counties in Idaho: Fremont, Jefferson, Madison, Teton, Bonneville, Bingham, Bannock, Power, Caribou, Oneida, Franklin, Bear Lake.

District 20—Utah

All coal-producing counties in Utah.

# DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR—Continued Solid Fuels Administration for War Districts—Continued

District 22-Montana

All coal-producing counties in Montana.

District 23—Washington

All coal-producing counties in Washington. All coal-producing counties in Oregon. The Territory of Alaska.

#### SOLID FUELS ADMINISTRATION FOR WAR REGIONS

Region 1

New York City (excluding Richmond County) and Westchester, Nassau and Suffolk Counties, New York.

Region 2

The State of New York, except for Richmond County and the metropolitan area embraced in region 1.

Region 3

The State of New Jersey and Richmond County, New York.

Region 4

The State of Pennsylvania.

Region 5

The New England States.

Region 6

Delaware, Maryland, the District of Columbia and that part of the United States east of the Mississippi and south of the Ohio Rivers.

#### FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE—REGIONAL OFFICES

	1	
Region .	Address	
No. 1—California, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, Oregon, Washington (Yellowstone Park).	600 Weatherly Bldg., Portland 14, Oreg.	
No. 2—Arizona, Colorado, Kansas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas, Utah, Wyoming (except Yellowstone National Park).	220 West Copper Ave., Albuquerque, N. Mex.	
No. 3—Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin.	828 Plymouth Bldg., Minneapolis 2, Minn.	
No. 4—Alabama, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee.	316 Glenn Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.	
No. 5—Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont, Virginia, West Virginia.	1105 Blake Bldg., 59 Temple Place, Boston 11, Mass.	
No. 6—Alaska	Juneau, Alaska.	
PETROLEUM CONSERVATION D	IVISION—REGIONAL OFFICES	
Louisiana, Mississippi	Lafayette, La.	
Gulf coast of Texas.	Corpus Christi, Tex.	
Central part of Texas	Houston, Tex.	
Western part of Texas, New Mexico	Midland, Tex.	
Eastern part of Texas, Oklahoma, Kansas	Kilgore, Tex.	

#### BONNEVILLE POWER ADMINISTRATION

Regional Offices

# DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR—Continued Bonneville Power Administration—Continued

#### Subregional Offices

Region	Headquarters	
Puget Sound district main office: Counties of Grays Harbor, Thurston, Pierce, Mason, King, Kitsap, Jefferson, Clallum, Snohomish, Skagit, Whateom,	1331 3d Ave. Bldg., Seattle, Wash.	
and San Juan of Washington.  North Central branch office: Okanogan, Chelan, Douglas, Grant, Kittitas Counties of Washington.	Fuller Quigg Bldg., Wenatchee, Wash.	
Lower Columbia district office: (Counties without boundarylines) Counties of Multnomah, Washington, Columbia, Clatsop, Tillamook (part), Yamhill, Polk, Marion, Clackamas, Hood River (part) of Oregon; Counties of Skamania, Clark, Cowlitz, Pacific, Lewis, and Wahkiakum of Washington.	Panama Bldg., Portland, Oreg.	
Upper Columbia district office: Counties of Ferry, Stevens, Pend Orielle, Lincoln, Spokane, Adams, Whitman, Garfield, and Asotin of Washington; Counties of Boundary, Bonner, Kootenai, Benewah, Latah, Shoshone, Clearwater, Nez Peree,	Weleh Bldg., Spokane, Wash.	
Idaho, and Lewis of Idaho.  Western Montana branch office: Counties' of Lineoln, Flathead, Lake, Sanders, Mineral, Missoula, Granite, Ravalli, Deer Lodge (part), Silver Bow (part), Powell, and Lewis and Clark (part), of Montana.	Do.	
Mid-Columbia district office: Counties of Yakima, Benton, Franklin, Walla Walla, and Columbia of Washington; Counties of Wallowa, Hood River (part), Union, Umatilla, Morrow, Gilliam, Sher- man, and Waseo of Oregon; Counties of Wheeler,	Breier Bldg., Walla Walla, Wash.	
Grant, Baker, Harvey, and Malheur of Oregon; County of Klickitat of Washington; Counties of Adams, Washington, Payette, Gem, Canyon, Ada, Owyhee, Elmore, Boise, Valley, Camas, Gooding, Custer, Blaine, Lincoln, Jerome, Lemhi, Clark, Fremont, Jefferson, Butte, Bingham, Bonneville, Twin Falls, Madison, Teton, Caribou, Bear Lake, Franklin, Oneida, Bannock, Power, Minidoka,		
and Cassia of Idaho.  Southwestern district office: Counties of Lincoln, Benton, Tillamook (part), Linn, Jefferson, Crook, Des Chutes, Lane, Coos, Douglas, Curry, Josephine, Jackson, Klamath, and Lake of Oregon.	Post Office Bldg., Eugene, Oreg.	
Washington, D. C., office	6329 Interior Bldg., Washington, D. C.	

#### WAR RELOCATION AUTHORITY

#### Relocation Centers

Name	Address
Manzanar Tule Lake (segregation center) Heart Mountain Colorado River Gila River Minidoka Rohwer Granada Central Utah	Heart Mountain, Wyo. Poston, Ariz. Rivers, Ariz. Hunt, Idaho. Relocation, Ark.

#### WAR RELOCATION AUTHORITY—Continued

#### Relocation Offices

	Relocation	Omces	
Area		Address	
Intermountain Western Plains North Central Great Lakes Middle Atlantic Southern Northern California Southern California and Arizona Pacific Northwest		Midland Savin 226 West Jacks Union Commo 350 5th Ave., I Industries Bld 690 Market St. 1031 South Br	., Salt Lake City 1, Utah.  ngs Bank Bldg., Denver 2, Colo. son Blvd., Chicago 6, Ill. erce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio. New York 1, N. Y. g., New Orleans, La, San Francisco 4, Calif. oadway, Los Angeles 15, Calif. 1306 2d Ave., Seattle 1, Wash.
	West Coast O	Office	
Western field office		461 Market St	., San Francisco 5, Calif.
	Emergency Ref	ugee Shelter	
Emergency refugee shelter			
В	DEPARTMENT OF UREAU OF AGRICULTURE ECON		
Region	Territory	1	Address
Northcastern	Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Mary- land, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania,		217 Center Bldg., Upper Darby, Pa.
Appalachian	Rhode Island, Vermont.  Kentucky, North Carolina, Tennessec, Virginia, West Virginia.		Agricultural Annex, Washington 25, D. C.
Southeastern	Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, South Carolina. Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio, Minnesota, Missouri, Wisconsin. Arkansas, Louisiana, Texas, Oklahoma		312 Witt Bldg., 249 Peachtree St NE., Atlanta 3, Ga.
North Central			623 North 2d St., Milwaukee 3 Wis. 614 New Donaghey Bldg., Little
Great Plains	Colorado, Kansas, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyo-		Rock, Ark. Rudge and Guenzel Bldg., 13th and N Sts., Lincoln 1, Nebr.
Western	ming. Arizona, California, Nevada, Utah, New Mexico.		222 Mercantile Bldg., Berkeley 1 Calif.
Northwestern	Washington, Oregon, Idaho		410 Panama Bldg., Portland 4 Oreg.
	Forest Se	CRVICE	
	Field Service-	-Regions	
No. 1—Northern	Montana, northeastern Washington, northern Idaho, and northwestern South Dakota.		Federal Bldg., Missoula, Mont.
No. 2—Rocky Moun-	Colorado, Kansas, Nebraska	a, South Da-	Post Office Bldg., Denver 2, Colo

kota, and Wyoming.

tain.

#### DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE—Continued

#### Forest Service—Continued

#### Field Service—Regions—Continued

Region	Territory	Address
No. 3—Southwestern	Arizona and New Mexico	Post Office Bldg., Albuquerque, N. Mex.
No. 4—Intermountain	Utah, southern Idaho, western Wyoming, and Nevada.	Forest Service Bldg., Ogden, Utah.
No. 5—California	California and southwestern Nevada	Appraisers Bldg., Sansome and Washington Sts., San Francisco 11, Calif.
No. 6-North Pacific	Washington and Oregon	Post Office Bldg., Portland 8, Oreg.
No. 7—Eastern	Connecticut, Delaware, Kentucky, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hamp- shire, New Jersey, New York, Penn- sylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont, Vir- ginia, and West Virginia.	Bankers Securities Bldg., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 8—Southern	Alabama, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Louisiana, Mississippi, North Carolina, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas.	Glenn Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 9—North Central	Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, North Dakota, Ohio, and Wisconsin.	Madison Bldg., Milwaukee 3, Wis.
No. 10—Alaska	Alaska	Federal and Territorial Bldg., Juncau, Alaska.
Tropical Forestry Unit.	Puerto Rico	P. O. Box 577, Rio Piedras, P. R.

#### Emergency Projects

Emergency Rubber Project, 315 West 9th St., Los Angeles 15, Calif.

War Mapping Program, P. O. Box 56, Gettysburg, Pa.

# AGRICULTURAL RESEARCH ADMINISTRATION Bureau of Agricultural and Industrial Chemistry—Regional Research Laboratories

Regional office	Territories
Western Regional Research Laboratory, 800 Bu- chanan St., Albany 6, Calif.	Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Wyoming, California, Nevada, Utah, Colorado, Arizona, New Mexico.
Northern Regional Research Laboratory, 825 North University St., Peoria 5, Ill.	North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, Wisconsin, Illinois, Michigan, Indiana, Ohio.
Southern Regional Research Laboratory, 2100 Robert E. Lee Blvd., New Orleans 19, La.	Oklahoma, Texas, Arkansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Georgia, Alabama, Florida, South Carolina.
Eastern Regional Research Laboratory, Chestnut Hill Station, Philadelphia 18, Pa.	Maine, Vermont, Hew Hampshire, Massachusetts, New York, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Dela- ware, Maryland, West Virginia, Virginia, Ken- tucky, Tennessee, North Carolina, Rhode Island, Connecticut.

#### DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE—Continued

#### FARM CREDIT ADMINISTRATION DISTRICTS

District	Territory	Address
No. 1	Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New York, New Jersey.	Farm Credit Administration of Springfield, Federal Land Bank Bldg., 310 State St., Springfield 2, Mass.
No. 2	Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware, Virginia, West Virginia, District of Columbia, Puerto Rico.	Farm Credit Administration of Baltimore, Farm Credit Bldg., St. Paul and 24th Sts., Baltimore 3, Md.
No. 3	North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida.	Farm Credit Administration of Columbia, Federal Land Bank Bldg., 1401 Hampton St., Columbia 14, S. C.
No. 4	Indiana, Ohio, Kentucky, Tennessee.	Farm Credit Administration of Louisville, Farm Credit Bldg., 224 East Broadway, Louisville 1, Ky.
No. 5	Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana	Farm Credit Administration of New Orleans, Farm Credit Bldg., 860 St. Charles St., New Orleans 7, La.
No. 6	Illinois, Missouri, Arkansas	Farm Credit Administration of St. Louis, General American Life Insurance Bldg., 1501 Locust St., St. Louis 3, Mo.
No. 7	Michigan, Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota.	Farm Credit Administration of St. Paul, 344 Jackson St., St. Paul 1, Minn.
No. 8	Iowa, Nebraska, South Dakota, Wyoming.	Farm Credit Administration of Omaha, Farm Credit Bldg., 19th and Douglas Sts., Omaha 1, Nebr.
No. 9	Kansas, Oklahoma, Colorado, New Mexico.	Farm Credit Administration of Wichita, Central Bldg., Douglas Ave. and Main St., Wichita 2, Kans.
No. 10	Texas	Farm Credit Administration of Houston, Federal Land Bank Bldg., 430 Lamar Ave., Houston 1, Tex.
No. 11	Utah, Arizona, Nevada, Cali- fornia.	Farm Credit Administration of Berkeley, Farm Credit Bldg., 2180 Milvia St., Berkeley 1, Calif.
No. 12	Montana, Idaho, Washington, Oregon.	Farm Credit Administration of Spokane, Welch Bldg., 610 Main Ave., Spokane 8, Wash.

#### EMERGENCY CROP AND FEED LOAN OFFICES OF FARM CREDIT ADMINISTRATION

Address	Territory	
145 State St., Springfield 3, Mass	Maine, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, New York, Vermont, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New Jersey.	
Farm Credit Bldg., St. Paul and 24th Sts., Baltimore 18, Md.	Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Delaware, Maryland, Virginia, Puerto Rico.	
Old Dispensary Bldg., Gervais St., Columbia 8, S. C. Old Commercial Appeal Bldg., Memphis 3, Tenn	North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida. Alabama, Louisiana, Tennessee, Mississippi, Arkansas.	
315 Pine St., St. Louis 2, Mo	Missouri, Illinois, Ohio, Indiana, Kentucky.	
Northern Pacific Ry. Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn	Minnesota, Wisconsin, North Dakota, Michigan.	
864 Saunders, Kennedy Bldg., Omaha 2, Nebr	South Dakota, Wyoming, Nebraska, Iowa.	
Central Bldg., Wichita 2, Kans	Kansas, Oklahoma, Colorado, New Mexico.	
405 United States Terminal Annex, Dallas 2, Tex	Texas.	
Salisbury Bldg., Salt Lake City 1, Utah	Utah, California, Nevada, Arizona, Hawaii.	
Welch Bldg., Spokane 8, Wash	Washington, Oregon, Montana, Idaho.	

#### DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE-Continued

#### OFFICE OF THE SOLICITOR

#### Regional Offices

General territory	Address
Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, New York, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New Jersey, Pennsylvania.  Delaware, Maryland, Virginia, West Virginia, Kentucky, Tennessee, North Carolina.  South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama	e/o Farm Security Administration, Patterson Hall, State College, Raleigh, N. C. 711 Glenn Bldg., Atlanta, Ga. 1126 Donaghey Bldg., Little Rock, Ark. 401 Construction Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex. 831 14th St., Denver 2, Colo.  13th and N Sts., Lincoln 8, Nebr. 548 Phelan Bldg., San Francisco 2, Calif. 921 SW. Washington St., Portland, 5, Oreg. 208 South LaSalle St., Chicago 4, Ill.  P. O. Box 4181, Section 21, San Juan, P. R.

#### WAR FOOD ADMINISTRATION

#### AGRICULTURAL ADJUSTMENT AGENCY-STATE OFFICES\*

#### Northeast Division

Chairman, State	AAA Committee, 95 Wash	ington
St., Hartford 6,	Conn.	
Chairman State	AAA Committee IInivers	ity of

nairman, State Maine, Orono, Maine.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, Massachusetts State College, Amherst, Mass.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, University of New Hampshire, Durham, N. H.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, College Farm, New Brunswick, N. J.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, First National Bank Bldg., Ithaca, N. Y.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, 928 North 3d St., Harrisburg, Pa.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, Rhode Island State College, Kingston, R. I.

Chairman, State AAA Committee, 102 Adams St., Burlington, Vt.

#### East Central Division

Chairman, Delaware Agricultural Conservation Committee, University of Delaware, Newark, Del.

Chairman, Kentucky Agricultural Conservation Committee, Mill and Maxwell Sts., Lexington.

Chairman, Maryland Agricultural Conservation Committee, University of Maryland, College Park, Md.

Chairman, North Carolina Agricultural Conservation Committee, State College Station, Raleigh.

Chairman, Tennessee Agricultural Conservation Committee, Presbyterian Bldg., 150-154 4th Ave. N., Nashville, Tenn.

Chairman, Virginia Agricultural Conservation Committee, Virginia Polytechnic Institute, Blacksburg, Va.

Chairman, West Virginia Agricultural Conservation Committee, Cochran Annex, 480 Spruce St., Morgantown, W. Va.

#### Southern Division

Bldg., A. P. I., Auburn, Ala.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, 4211/2 West Capitol Ave., Little Rock, Ark.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, University of Florida, Gainesville, Fla.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, Old Post Office Bldg., Athens, Ga.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, Agricultural Extension Bldg., University, La.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, Agricultural | Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, 1130 West Capital St., Masonic Bldg., Jackson, Miss.

> Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, Etherton Bldg., Stillwater, Okla.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, Palmetto State Life Bldg., Columbia, S. C.

Administrative Officer in Charge, AAA, AAA Bldg., Texas A. and M. College, College Station, Tex.

<sup>\*</sup>The person in charge of the State office is also chairman of the war board and all communications to State war boards should be addressed accordingly.

#### WAR FOOD ADMINISTRATION-Continued

#### AGRICULTURAL ADJUSTMENT AGENCY-STATE OFFICES - Continued

#### North Central Division

- Chairman, Illinois Agricultural Conservation Com- | Chairman, Missouri Agricultural Conservation mittee, 2d Floor, Standard Office Bldg., Decatur,
- Chairman, Indiana Agricultural Conservation Committee, Big 4 Bldg., 105 South Mcridian St., Indianapolis, Ind.
- Chairman, Iowa Agricultural Conservation Committee, 1101 Walnut St., Dcs Moines, Iowa.
- Chairman, Michigan Agricultural Conservation Committee, 200 North Capitol Ave., P. O. Box 1200, Lansing, Mich.
- Chairman, Minnesota Agricultural Conservation Committee, 210 Main Post Office Bldg., St. Paul, Minn.

- Committee, I. O. O. F. Bldg., 10th and Walnut Sts., Columbia, Mo.
- Chairman, Ohio Agricultural Conservation Committee, 202 Old Federal Bldg., Columbus, Ohio.
- Chairman, South Dakota Agricultural Conservation Committee, 56 3d St. SE., Huron, S. Dak.
- Chairman, Wisconsin Agricultural Conservation Committee, Oxford Bldg., 14 East Dayton St., Madison, Wis.
- Chairman, Nebraska Agricultural Conscrvation Committee, 1st Floor, Terminal Bldg., Lincoln,

#### Western Division

- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Com- | Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, 234 North Central Ave., Phoenix, Ariz.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conscrvation Committee, 2288 Fulton St., Box 247, Berkeley, Calif.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conscrvation Committee, P. O. Box 579, 225 West Oak St., Fort Collins, Colo.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, 215 North Capitol Blvd., Boise, Idaho.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, Wareham Bldg., 417-419 Humboldt St., Manhattan, Kans.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conscrvation Committee, Armory Bldg., 24 West Mendenhall St., Bozeman, Mont.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conscrvation Committee, University of Nevada, Reno, Nev.

- mittee, New Mexico College of Agriculturc, State College, N. Mex.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, de Lendrecie Bldg., Box 2017, Fargo, N. Dak.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, Memorial Union Bldg., Agricultural College, Corvallis, Oreg.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, State College of Agriculture, Logan, Utah. Chief, Aerial Photographic Laboratory, 145 Motor
- Ave., Salt Lake City, Utah.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, State College, Box 238, Pullman, Wash.
- Chairman, State Agricultural Conservation Committee, 209 Grand Ave., Box 620, Laramic, Wyo.

#### Insular Conservation Programs

Officer in Charge, AAA, University of Alaska, | Officer in Charge, AAA, 417 Dillingham Transporta-College, Alaska.

tion Bldg., Honolulu, T. H.

Officer in Charge, AAA, Box 4349, San Juan, P. R,

#### COMMODITY CREDIT CORPORATION—REGIONAL OFFICES

Chicago	208 South La Salle St., Unicago 4, III.
Kansas City	Dwight Bldg., 1004 Baltimorc Ave., Kansas City
	13, Mo.
Minneapolis	328 McKnight Bldg., Minneapolis 1, Minn.
New Orleans	Masonic Temple Bldg., 333 St. Charles St., New
	Orleans 12, La.
New York	60 Beaver St. (Cotton Exchange Bldg.), New York
	4, N. Y.
Portland	304 Artisans Bldg., 225 Southwest Broadway,
	Portland 5, Oreg.

#### Office of Supply—Regional Offices

Northeast region	150 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
Southern region	Western Union Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
	425 Wilson Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
Double tobronze	Room 1714, 5 South Wabash Ave., Chicago 3, Ill.
14144 000 1081011-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-	821 Market St., San Francisco, Calif.
Western region	,,

#### WAR FOOD ADMINISTRATION—Continued

### FARM SECURITY ADMINISTRATION—REGIONAL OFFICES

Region	Territory	Address
No. 1	Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, New York, Connecti- cut, Rhode Island, Delaware, Mary- land, Pennsylvania, New Jersey.	Regional Director, 17 Brief Ave., Upper Darby, Pa.
No. 2	Minnesota, Wisconsin, Michigan	Regional Director, County Courthouse, Milwaukee 1, Wis.
No. 3	Iowa, Missouri, Illinois, Indiana, Ohio	Regional Director, 342 Massachusetts Ave., Indianapolis 7, Ind.
No. 4	West Virginia, Virginia, Kentucky, Tennessec, North Carolina.	Regional Director, Raleigh, N. C.
No. 5	Alabama, Georgia, South Carolina, Florida.	Regional Director, Farm Security Bldg., Montgomery 4, Ala.
No. 6	Arkansas, Mississippi, Louisiana	Regional Director, Donaghey Trust Bldg., 7th and Main Sts., Little Rock, Ark.
No. 7	North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas.	Regional Director, 13th and N. St., Lincoln 8, Nebr.
No. 8	Oklahoma, eastern Texas	Regional Director, Parry Ave. at Commerce St., Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 9	California, Nevada, Utah, Arizona, Hawaii.	Regional Director, 30 Van Ness St., San Francisco 2, Calif.
No. 10	Montana, Wyoming, Colorado	Regional Director, 950 Broadway, Denver 3, Colo.
No. 11	Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Alaska	Regional Director, Terminal Sales Bldg., Portland 5, Oreg.
No. 12	New Mexico, western Texas, western Oklahoma.	Regional Director, United States Post Office and Courthouse (Old), Amarillo, Tex.
No. 13	Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands	Regional Director, Asilo de Indigentes Bldg., Stop 11, Santurce, Box 4269, San Juan 21, P. R.

#### OFFICE OF LABOR—DIVISIONAL OFFICES

Division	Territory	Address
No. 1	Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware, Rhode Island, West Virginia.	Chief of Operations, Van Dam Bldg., 1005 Market St., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 2	Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia.	Chief of Operations, 17 North Ave. NE., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 3	Arkansas, Illinois, Iowa, Indiana, Kansas, Kentucky, Louisiana, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, North Dakota, Ohio, Oklahoma, South Dakota, Texas, Wisconsin.	Chief of Operations, 226 West Jackson Blvd., Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 4	Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Utah, Washington, Wyoming.	Chief of Operations, Terminal Sales Bldg., Portland 5, Oreg.
No. 5	Arizona, California, Nevada, New Mexico.	Chicf of Operations, Milvia and Center Sts., Berkeley 4, Calif.

# WAR FOOD ADMINISTRATION—Continued

### OFFICE OF MARKETING SERVICES—AREA OFFICES

Area	Territory	Address
Northeast (1)	Maine, Vermont, New York, Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Maryland, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut, New Jersey, Rhode Island, Delaware.	150 Broadway, New York 7, N. Y.
Midwest (2)	North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Minnesota, Missouri, Iowa, Wisconsin, Illinois, Indiana, Ohio, Michigan.	Mallers Bldg., 5 South Wabash Ave., Chicago 3, Ill.
Western (3)	Washington, Oregon, California, Nevada, Arizona, Idaho, Utah, Montana, Wyoming.	821 Market St., San Fran- cisco 3, Calif.
Southwest (4)	Texas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Louisiana, Colorado, Kansas, New Mexico.	425 Wilson Bldg., Dallas 1, Tex.
Southeast (5)	Mississippi, Alabama, North Carolina, Tennessee, Florida, Kentucky, Georgia, Virginia, South Carolina.	Western Union Bldg., Marietta and Forsyth Sts., Atlanta 3, Ga.

#### SOIL CONSERVATION SERVICE—FIELD SERVICE

Region	Territory	Address
No. 1—Northeastern.	Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Massachusetts, Con- necticut, New York, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, West Virginia.	Regional Conservator, Center Bldg., 6800-6816 Market St., Upper Darby, Pa.
No. 2—Southeastern.	Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, North Carolina, Mississippi, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.	Regional Conservator, Montgomery Bldg., 199 North Church St., Spartanburg, S. C.
No. 3—Upper Mississippi.	Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio, Minnesota, Missouri, Wisconsin.	Regional Conservator, 4650 North Port Washington Rd., Milwaukee, Wis.
No. 4—Western Gulf.	Arkansas, Louisiana, Oklahoma, Texas	Regional Conservator, 3500 McCart St., Fort Worth, Tex.
No 5-Northern Great Plains.	Kansas, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyoming.	Regional Conservator, Post Office Bldg., 129 North 10th St., Lincoln, Nebr.
No.6—Southwestern.	Arizona, Colorado, New Mexico, Utah	Regional Conservator, Broadway Bldg., 222-224 East Central Ave., Albu- querque, N. Mex.
No. 7—Pacific coast	California, Idaho, Nevada, Washington, Oregon, Alaska, Hawaii.	Regional Conservator, Pacific Bldg., 520 Southwest Yamhill St., Portland, Oreg.

#### DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

#### Regional Offices

Headquarters	Region	
Atlanta 3, Ga. (603 Rhodes Bldg., Marietta St.)	Tennessee (central and eastern), Alabama, Mississippi (southern), Louisiana (southern), Florida, Georgia.	
Boston 9, Mass., (1800 Customhouse)	Connecticut, Rhode Island, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Vermont, Maine.	
Chicago 4, Ill. (225 South Clark St.)	Iowa, Wisconsin (southern), Illinois (northern) Indiana (northern), Michigan (except counties north of Lake Michigan).	
Cleveland 14, Ohio (750 Union Commerce Bldg.)	Ohio, Pennsylvania (western), Kentucky (eastern), West Virginia (north central tip).	

# DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE—Continued Regional Offices—Continued

Headquarters	Region
Dallas 2, Tex. (1101 Commerce St.)	Arizona (southeastern section), New Mexico (southern), Texas, Louisiana (northern), Oklahoma (southeastern).
Kansas City 6, Mo. (1004 Baltimore Ave.)	Wyoming, Colorado, New Mexico (northern), Oklahoma (with exception of southeastern corner), Kansas, Nebraska, Missouri (western border).
Minneapolis 1, Minn. (201 Federal Bldg.)	Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota, Minnesota, Wiseonsin (northern), Michigan (eounties north of Lake Michigan).
New York 18, N. Y. (17th Floor, 130 West 42d St.)	New York, New Jerscy (northern), Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.
Philadelphia 2, Pa. (1510 Chestnut St.)	Delaware, Pennsylvania (central and eastern), New Jersey (southern).
Riehmond 19, Va. (801 East Broad St.)	Maryland, District of Columbia, West Virginia (except north central tip), Virginia, North Carolina, South Carolina.
St. Louis 1, Mo. (107 New Federal Bldg.)	Missouri (except western border), Illinois (southern), Indiana (southern), Kentucky (western), Arkansas, Tennessee (western), Mississippi (northern).
San Francisco 11, Calif. (307 Customhouse)	Washington, Oregon, Idaho, California, Nevada, Utah, Arizona (except southeastern section), Alaska, Hawaii.
District	Offices
Headquarters	District

Headquarters	District
Atlanta 3, Ga. (603 Rhodes Bldg., Marietta St.)	Georgia (except southeastern section), Tennessee (central and eastern), Alabama, Florida (northern).
Boston 9, Mass. (1800 Customhouse)	Connecticut, Rhode Island, New Hampshire, Vermont, Maine, Massachusetts.
Buffalo 3, N. Y. (242 Federal Bldg.)	New York (western).
Charleston 3, S. C. (Chamber of Commerce Bldg.)	South Carolina.
Chicago 4, Ill. (225 South Clark St.)	Iowa, Illinois (northern), Indiana (northern), Wisconsin (southern).
Cincinnati 2, Ohio (Chamber of Commerce Bldg.)	Ohio (southwestern section), Kentucky (eastern).
Cleveland 14, Ohio (750 Union Commerce Bldg.)	Ohio (except southwestern section).
Dallas 2, Tex. (1101 Commerce St.)	Texas (northern), New Mexico (southern), southeastern corner of Arizona, southeastern Oklahoma, northern Louisiana, Texarkana, Ark.
Denver 2, Colo. (566 Customhouse)	Colorado, Wyoming, New Mexico (northern).
Detroit 26, Mieh. (1018 New Federal Bldg.)	Michigan (except counties north of Lake Michigan).
Houston 14, Tex. (603 Federal Office Bldg.)	Texas (southern).
Jacksonville 1, Fla. (425 Federal Bldg.)	Florida (central and southern).
Kansas City 6, Mo. (724 Dwight Bldg.)	Oklahoma (except southeastern corner), Kansas, Nebraska, Missouri (western border).
Los Angeles 12, Calif. (312 North Spring St.)	California (southern), Arizona (except southeastern section).
Memphis 3, Tenn. (229 Federal Bldg.)	Arkansas (except Texarkana), Mississippi (northern), Tennessee (western).
Minneapolis 1, Minn. (201 Federal Bldg.)	Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota, Minnesota, Wisconsin (northern), Michigan (counties north of Lake Michigan).
New Orleans 12, La. (203 Carondelct St.)	Louisiana (southern), Mississippi (southern).
New York 18, N. Y. (17th Floor, 130 West 42d St.)	

#### DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE—Continued

#### District Offices—Continued

Headquarters	District
Philadelphia 2, Pa. (1510 Chestnut St.)	Pennsylvania (central and eastern), New Jersey (southern), Delaware.
Pittsburgh 19, Pa. (1013 New Federal Bldg.)	Pennsylvania (western), West Virginia (north central tip).
Portland 4, Oreg. (520 Southwest Morrison St.)	Oregon, Idaho (except northern tip), southern border of Washington.
Richmond 19, Va. (801 East Broad St.)	North Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia (except north central tip), Maryland, District of Columbia.
St. Louis 1, Mo. (107 New Federal Bldg.)	Missouri (except western border), Illinois (southern), Kentucky (western), Indiana (southern).
San Francisco 11, Calif. (307 Customhouse)	California (northern), Nevada, Utah.
Savannah, Ga. (403 United States Post Office and Courthouse Bldg.).	Georgia (southeastern section).
Seattle 4, Wash. (809 Federal Office Bldg.)	Washington (except southern border), Idaho (northern tip).

#### WEATHER BUREAU—REGIONAL OFFICES

Region	Address
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, West Virginia, Virginia, District of Columbia.	New York 17, N. Y.
No. 2—Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Alabama, Mississippi, Florida, Puerto Rico.	Atlanta 2, Ga.
No. 3—Kentucky, Illinois, Indiana, Ohio, Michigan, Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota.	Chicago 4, Ill.
No. 4—Louisiana, Arkansas, Texas, Oklahoma, New Mexico, Swan Island No. 5—Missouri, Iowa, Kansas, Nebraska, South Dakota, Wyoming, Colorado	Fort Worth 2, Tex. Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 6—California, Nevada, Utah, Arizona, Territory of Hawaii	Los Angeles 12, Calif.
No. 7—Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana  No. 8—Territory of Alaska	Seattle 4, Wash.   Anchorage, Alaska.

### CIVIL AERONAUTICS ADMINISTRATION—REGIONAL OFFICES

Region	Address
No. 1—Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont, Virginia	385 Madison Ave., New York 17, N. Y.
ginia, West Virginia. No. 2—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Louisiana (east of the Mississippi River), Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee.	84 Marietta St. NW., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 3—Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan, Minnesota, North Dakota, Ohio, Wisconsin.	22d Floor, Transportation Bldg., 608 South Dearborn St., Chicago 5, Ill.
No. 4—Arkansas, Louisiana (west of the Mississippi River), New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas.	P. O. Box 1689, Fort Worth 1, Tex.
No. 5—Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska, South Dakota, Wyoming.	9th Floor, City Hall Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 6-Arizona, California, Nevada, Utah	1500 4th St., Santa Monica, Calif.
No. 7-Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington	P. O. Box 3224, Seattle 14, Wash.
No. 8—Alaska	Anchorage, Alaska.
No. 9—Hawaii and Pacific Ocean Area	P. O. Box 4009, Honolulu 12, T. H.

#### DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

#### WAGE AND HOUR AND PUBLIC CONTRACTS DIVISIONS—REGIONAL OFFICES

Region	Address
No. 1—Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Maine, Vermont, Rhode Island, Connecticut.	Old South Bldg., 294 Washington St., Boston 8, Mass.
No. 2—New York, New Jersey	Parcel Post Bldg., 341 9th Ave., New York 1, N. Y.
No. 3—Pennsylvania, Delaware	1216 Widener Bldg., Chestnut and Juniper Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 4—Virginia, West Virginia, Maryland District of Columbia!	215 Richmond Trust Bldg., Richmond 19, Va.
No. 5—South Carolina, Georgia, Florida	5th Floor, Carl Witt Bldg., 249 Peachtree St. NE., Atlanta 3, Ga.
North Carolina <sup>1</sup>	
No. 6—Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana	1007 Comer Bldg., 2026 2d Ave. N., Birmingham 3, Ala.
No. 7—Tennessee, Kentucky	509 Medical Arts Bldg., 119 7th Ave. N., Nashville 3, Tenn.
No. 8—Ohio, Michigan	4094 Main Post Office, West 3d and Prospect Ave., Cleveland 13, Ohio.
No. 9—Illinois, Indiana, Wisconsin	1200 Merchandise Mart, 222 West North Bank Drive, Chicago 54, Ill.
No. 10-North Dakota, South Dakota, Montana	406 Pence Bldg., 730 Hennepin Ave., Minneapolis 3, Minn.
Minnesota 1	
No. 11—Kansas, Nebraska, Iowa, Missouri, Colorado, Wyoming.	911 Walnut St., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 12—Texas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, New Mexico	Rio Grande National Bldg., 1100 Main St., Dallas 2, Tex.
No. 13—California, Arizona, Nevada, Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Utah, Hawaii, Alaska.	501 Humboldt Bank Bldg., 783 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.

<sup>1</sup> In the District of Columbia, North Carolina, and Minnesota the Fair Labor Standards Act and the Walsh-Healey Public Contracts Act are administered by district or State authorities under a cooperative agreement with the Wage and Hour and Public Contracts Divisions and the Children's Bureau. The officers in charge are, respectively: Executive Secretary, D. C. Minimum Wage Board, 4050 New Municipal Center Bldg., Washington 1, D. C.; Commissioner, North Carolina Department of Labor, Salisbury and Edenton Sts., Raleigh, N. C.; and Commissioner, State Department of Labor and Industry, St. Paul, Minn.

# FEDERAL LOAN AGENCY RECONSTRUCTION FINANCE CORPORATION—LOAN AGENCIES

Office	Area
Atlanta, Ga	Georgia.
Birmingham, Ala	Alabama.
Boston, Mass	Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont, Connecticut (except Fairfield County).
Charlotte, N. C.	North Carolina, South Carolina.
Chicago, Ill	Approximate northern half of Illinois, approximate northern 3% of Indiana, approximate southern half of Wisconsin, Iowa.
Cleveland, Ohio	Ohio, approximate eastern half of Kentucky, approximate western third of Pennsylvania, 6 counties in northwestern West Virginia.
Dallas, Tex	Northern half of and western Texas, 5 counties in southeastern Arizona, southern half of New Mexico, 8 counties in southeastern Oklahoma
Denver, Colo	Colorado, northern half of New Mexico.
Detroit, Mich	All of Michigan east of Lake Michigan.
Helena, Mont	Montana.
Houston, Tex	43 counties in southeastern Texas.

#### FEDERAL LOAN AGENCY—Continued

## RECONSTRUCTION FINANCE CORPORATION—LOAN AGENCIES—Continued

Office	Area
Jacksonville, Fla	Florida.
Kansas City, Mo	Kansas, 19 counties in extreme western Missouri.
Little Rock, Ark	Arkansas.
Los Angeles, Calif	9 counties in southern California, Arizona, except 5 southeastern counties.
Louisville, Ky	Approximate western half of Kentucky, 12 counties in southeastern Indiana.
Minneapolis, Minn	Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, all of Michigan northwest of Lake Michigan, approximate northern half of Wisconsin.
New Orleans, La	Louisiana, Mississippi.
Nashville, Tenn	Tennessee.
New York, N. Y	Fairfield County only in Connecticut, 12 counties in northern New Jersey, New York.
Oklahoma City, Okla	Oklahoma, except 8 southeastern counties.
Omaha, Nebr	Nebraska, Wyoming.
Philadelphia, Pa	Pennsylvania, except 19 western counties, Delaware, 9 counties, in southern New Jersey.
Portland, Oreg	Oregon, except Klamath and Lake Counties, 5 southwestern counties of Washington.
Richmond, Va	Virginia, Maryland, District of Columbia, West Virginia, except 6 northwestern counties.
St. Louis, Mo	Missouri, except extreme western 19 counties, approximate southern half of Illinois, 12 counties southwestern Indiana.
Salt Lake City, Utah	Utah, Idaho, except 11 northern counties, 4 counties extreme eastern Nevada.
San Antonio, Tex	52 southern counties in and extreme southwestern Texas.
San Francisco, Calif	California, except 9 southern and southeastern counties, Nevada, except 4 extreme eastern counties, Klamath and Lake Counties in Oregon.
	Approximate western half of Washington, Alaska.
Spokane, Wash	Approximate western half of Washington, northern 11 counties in Idaho.

### FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY

## FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION—DISTRICT OFFICES

District	Headquarters
Eastern district: Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Delaware, Maryland, District of Columbia, West Virginia, Virginia, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida. Central district: North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Oklahoma, eastern Texas, Louisiana, Arkansas, Missouri, Iowa, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Illinois, Mississippi, Alabama, Tennessee, Kentucky, Indiana, Michigan, Ohio.  Western district: Washington, Oregon, California, Nevada, Idaho, Utah, Arizona, New Mexico, Colorado, Wyoming, Montana, western Texas.	Room 1200, 201 Varick St., New York, N. Y.  1222 New Post Office Bldg., Van Buren and Canal Sts., Chicago, Ill.  502 Federal Office Bldg., Fulton and Leavenworth Sts., San Francisco, Calif.

#### FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY—Continued

#### FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION—INSPECTION STATIONS

Station	Territory
Eastern district:	
416 Federal Annex, Atlanta, Ga	Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, western North Carolina.
800 United States Appraiser's Stores, Gay and Lombard Sts., Baltimore, Md.	Southeastern Pennsylvania, Maryland, District of Columbia, West Virginia, Virginia, eastern North Carolina.
1204 New Customhouse, 2d and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia, Pa.	Eastern Pennsylvania, southern New Jersey, Delaware.
415 Federal Bldg., South Division and Ellicott Sts., Buffalo, N. Y.	Western New York, western Pennsylvania, northeastern Ohio.
1200 United States Appraiser's Stores, 201 Varick St., New York, N. Y.	Eastern New York, northern New Jersey, western Connecticut.
805 United States Appraiser's Stores, 408 Atlantic Ave., Boston, Mass.  Central district:	Rhode Island, eastern Connecticut, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Vermont, Maine.
209 Federal Office Bldg., Washington and 3d	North Dakota, South Dakota, northern Iowa,
Aves. South, Minneapolis, Minn.	Minnesota, Wisconsin (except southeastern section), Michigan (counties north of Lake Michigan).
1007 New Federal Bldg., 1114 Market St., St. Louis, Mo.	Southern Iowa, Missouri (except northwestern tip), Illinois, western Tennessee, Arkansas, western tip of Kentucky.
323 United States Courthouse, 811 Grand Ave., Kansas City, Mo.	Oklahoma, Kansas, Nebraska, northwestern tip of Missouri.
1222 New Post Office Bldg., Van Buren and Canal Sts., Chicago, Ill.	Northern Illinois, northern Indiana, Michigan (except counties north of Lake Michigan), southeastern corner of Wisconsin.
501 Post Office Bldg., Cincinnati, Ohio	Ohio, southern Indiana, Kentucky (except western tip), eastern Tennessee.
223 United States Customhouse, 423 Canal St., New Orleans, La.	Eastern Texas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama.
Western district:	
Room 514, 1401 South Hope St., Los Angeles, Calif.	Southern California, Arizona, southern tip of Nevada.
502 Federal Office Bldg., Fulton and Leavenworth Sts., San Francisco, Calif.	Northern California, Nevada (except southern tip).
501 Federal Office Bldg., Seattle, Wash	Washington, Orcgon, Idaho (except southeastern corner), western Montana.
531 United States Customhouse, Denver, Colo	Eastern Montana, Wyoming, Utah, Colorado, New Mexico, western Texas, southwestern corner of Idaho.

#### PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE—DISTRICT OFFICES

District -	Headquarters
No. 1—Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York,	Sub-Treasury Bldg., 15 Pine St., New York, N. Y.
Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont.  No. 2—Washington, D. C., Maryland, North Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	National Institute of Health Bldg., Bethesda, Md.
No. 3—Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Ohio, Wisconsin, Michigan.	United States Customhouse, 610 South Canal St., Chicago, Ill.
No. 4—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, Mississippi, Tennessee, Louisiana.	1307 Pere Marquette Bldg., 150 Baronne St., New Orleans, La.
No. 5—Alaska, Arizona, Hawaii, Nevada, California, Oregon, Washington.	1223 Flood Bldg., San Francisco, Calif.
No. 6—Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands	San Juan, P. R.

#### FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY—Continued

## PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE—DISTRICT OFFICES—Continued

District	Headquarters	
No. 7—Arkansas, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Minnesota.	215 West Pershing Drive, Kansas City, Mo.	
No. 8—Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Utah, Wyoming	617 Colorado Bldg., 16th and California Sts., Den ver, Colo.	
No. 9—New Mexico, Texas No. 10—Hawaii No. 11—Alaska	8th Floor, Mercantile Bank Bldg., Dallas, Tex. 233 Federal Bldg., Honolulu. Public Health Service, Juneau.	
Office of Vocational Rehabilitation—Regional Offices		
Region	Address	
No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New York, Rhodc Island, Vermont.  No. 2—Delaware, District of Columbia, Maryland, New Jerscy, Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia.	Social Security Board Bldg., 120 Boylston St., Boston 16, Mass. Stewart Bldg., 402 6th St. NW., Washington 1, D. C.	
No. 3—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, North	441 West Peachtree St., Atlanta 3, Ga.	
Carolina, Puerto Rico, South Carolina, Tennessee. No. 4—Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan, Ohio,	188 West Randolph St., Chicago, Ill.	
Wisconsin. No. 5—Iowa, Minnesota, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota.	Midland Bank Bldg., Minneapolis, Minn.	
No. 6—Arkansas, Kansas, Louisiana, Missouri, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas.	Dicrks Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.	
No. 7—Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Utah, Wyoming No. 8—Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada, Oregon, Washington.	Equitable Bldg., Denver 2, Colo. Humboldt Bank Bldg., San Francisco 3, Calif.	

## SOCIAL SECURITY BOARD—REGIONAL OFFICES

No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massa-	120 Boylston St., Boston 16, Mass.
chusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut.	11 West 42d St., New York 18, N. Y.
No. 2, 3—New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Del-	11 11 050 124 500, 1100 1 2 522 25, 210 - 1
aware. No. 4—Maryland, Virginia, North Carolina, West	1523 L St. NW., Washington 25, D. C.
Virginia, District of Columbia.	
No. 5—Kentucky, Michigan, Ohio	Union Commerce Bldg., Cleveland 14, Ohio.
No. 6—Illinois, Indiana, Wisconsin	188 West Randolph St., Chicago 1, Ill.
No. 7—South Carolina, Georgia, Tennessee, Mis-	441 West Peachtree St., Atlanta 3, Ga.
sissippi, Alabama, Florida.	The same of the same of the Minner
No. 8-North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska,	Midland Bank Bldg., 4th St. and 2d Ave., Minne-
Iowa, Minnesota.	apolis 1, Minn.
No. 9—Missouri, Kansas, Arkansas, Oklahoma	1006 Grand Ave., Kansas City 6, Mo. Maverick Bldg., North Presa and East Houston
No. 10—Louisiana, Texas, New Mexico	Sts., San Antonio 5, Tex.
No. 11-Montana, Idaho, Wyoming, Utah, Colorado	730 17th St., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 12—California, Oregon, Washington, Nevada,	785 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.
Arizona.  Territory of Alaska	Territorial Bldg., P. O. Box 1331, Juneau, Alaska.
Territory of Hawaii	425 Dillingham Bldg., Honolulu 16, T. H.
1 Ciritory of Liawaii	

#### FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY—Continued

OFFICE OF COMMUNITY WAR SERVICES—REGIONAL OFFICES
[Regional Offices Same as Those for Social Security Board]

# FEDERAL WORKS AGENCY PURLIC BUILDINGS ADMINISTRATION—DIVISION OFFICES

Division	Address
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut, New York State.	1201 Customhouse, Boston 9, Mass.
No. 2—Delaware, Greater New York City, New Jersey.	731 Customhouse, New York 4, N. Y.
No. 3—District of Columbia, Maryland, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia.	3102 City Post Office, Washington 25, D. C.
No. 4—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Puerto Rico.	214-M Post Office, Federal Annex, Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 5—Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Minnesota, Wisconsin.	377 United States Courthouse, Chicago 4, Ill.
No. 6—Colorado, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyoming.	514 New Post Office, Kansas City 8, Mo.
No. 7—Arkansas, Louisiana, New Mexico, Oklahoma. Texas.	550 New Post Office, Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 8—Arizona, California, Idaho, Nevada, Oregon, Utah, Washington, Alaska, Hawaiian Islands, Philippine Islands.	838 United States Appraisers Bldg., 630 Sansome St., San Francisco 11, Calif.

#### PUBLIC ROADS ADMINISTRATION—DIVISION OFFICES

Division	Address
No. 1—Oregon, Washington, Montana	Post Office Bldg., Portland 8, Oreg.
No. 2—California, Arizona, Nevada	720 Phelan Bldg., San Francisco 2, Calif.
No. 3—Colorado, New Mexico, Wyoming	254 New Customhouse, Denver 2, Colo.
No. 4—Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin.	
No. 5—Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska	729 United States Courthouse, Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 6—Arkansas, Louisiana, Oklahoma, Texas	502 United States Courthouse, Fort Worth 2, Tex.
No. 7—Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan	2938 East 92d St., Chicago 17, Ill.
No. 8—Alabama, Georgia, Florida, Mississippi, Tennessee.	Post Office Bldg., Montgomery 1, Ala.
No. 9—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Rhode Island, Vermont.	76 State St., Albany 1, N. Y.
No. 10—Delaware, Maryland, Ohio, Pennsylvania, District of Columbia.	Federal Works Bldg., Washington 25, D. C.
No. 11—Alaska	419 Federal and Territorial Bldg., Juneau, Alaska.
No. 12—Idaho, Utah	Federal Bldg., Ogden, Utah.
No. 14—North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	Montgomery Bldg., Spartanburg, S. C.
Western region comprises districts 1, 2, 3, 11, 12, and Hawaii.	720 Phelan Bldg., San Francisco 2, Calif.
	The second secon

#### FEDERAL WORKS AGENCY—Continued

#### BUREAU OF COMMUNITY FACILITIES—DIVISION OFFICES

Division	Address
No. 1—Maine, Vermont, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New York, New Jersey.	101 Park Ave., New York 17, N. Y.
No. 2—Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware, Virginia, West Virginia, District of Columbia.	Lemon Bldg., Washington 25, D. C.
No. 3—North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Tennessee, Alabama, Mississippi.	20 5th St. NW., Atlanta, Ga.
No. 4—Ohio, Kentueky, Indiana, Miehigan, Illinois, Wiseonsin.	20 North Wacker Drive, Chicago 6, Ill.
No. 5—Minnesota, Iowa, Missouri, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas.	City Hall and County Courthouse, St. Paul 2, Minn.
No. 6-Arkansas, Louisiana, Texas, Oklahoma	710 Electric Bldg., Fort Worth 2, Tex.
No. 7—Nevada, Arizona, California, Colorado, Wyoming, Utah, New Mexico, Hawaii.	2223 Fulton St., Berkeley 1, Calif.
No. 8—Montana, Idaho, Washington, Oregon, Alaska	Room 511, 618 2d Ave., Seattle 4, Wash.

#### FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION	
Radio Districts	
- Radio district	Headquarters
No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New	7th Floor, Customhouse, Boston 9, Mass.
Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.  No. 2—New Jersey (northern), New York (southeast-	748 Federal Bldg., 641 Washington St., New York
ern counties). No. 3—Delaware (Neweastle County), New Jersey	14, N. Y. 1200 New United States Customhouse, 2d and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia 6, Pa.
(southern), Pennsylvania (southeastern eounties).  No. 4—Delaware (Kent and Sussex Counties), District of Columbia, Maryland, Virginia (counties of Arlington, Clark, Fairfax, Fauquier, Frederick, Loudoun, Page, Prince William, Rappahannock,	508 Old Town Bank Bldg., Gay St. and Falsway, Baltimore 2, Md.
Shenandoah, Warren).  No. 5—North Carolina (central and eastern counties),  Virginia (argent counties under district 4)	402 New Post Office Bldg., Norfolk 10, Va.
Virginia (except counties under district 4). No. 6—Alabama (except Mobile and Baldwin Counties), Georgia, North Carolina (western counties), Tennessee, South Carolina.	411 Federal Annex, Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 7—Florida (except Escambia County)	P. O. Box 150 (312 Federal Bldg.), Miami 1, Fla. 400 Audubon Bldg., New Orleans 16, La.
No. 9—Texas (Gulf coast counties)	404 Federal Bldg., Galveston, Tex.
No. 10—New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas (except eounties in district 9 and the eity of Texarkana).	P. O. Box 5238 (500 United States Terminal Annex Bldg.), Dallas 2, Tex.
No. 11—Arizona, California (southern counties),	539 United States Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Temple and Spring Sts., Los Angeles 12, Calif.
Nevada (Clarke County).  No. 12—California (central and northern counties), Nevada (except Clarke County), Guam, Midway, Wake, American Samoa.	328 Customhouse, San Francisco 26, Calif.
No. 13—Idaho (except counties in northern tip), Oregon, Washington (Wahkiakum, Cowlitz,	805 Terminal Sales Bldg., Portland 5, Oreg.
Clarke, Skamania, and Kilicitat Counties).  No. 14—Idaho (counties in northern tip), Montana, Washington (except eounties in district 13).	808 Federal Office Bldg., Seattle 4, Wash.
No. 15—Colorado, Utah, Wyoming	504 Customhouse, Denver 2, Colo. 208 Uptown Post Office and Federal Court Bldg 5th and Washington Sts., St. Paul 2, Minn.

consin (except southern counties).

# FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION—Continued Radio Districts—Continued

Radio district	Headquarters
No. 17—Iowa (except extreme eastern counties), Kan-	809 United States Courthouse, Kansas City 6, Mo.
sas, Missouri, Nebraska.  No. 18—Illinois, Indiana, Iowa (extreme eastern counties), Wisconsin (extreme southern counties).	246 United States Courthouse, Chicago 4, Ill.
No. 19—Kentucky, Michigan (all counties except those north of Lake Michigan), Ohio, West Virginia.	1029 New Federal Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich.
No. 20—New York (except southeastern counties), Pennsylvania (except southeastern counties).	328 Federal Bldg., Buffalo 3, N. Y.
No. 21—Territory of Hawaii	609 Stangenwald Bldg., Honolulu 1, T. H.
No. 22—Puerto Rico and Virgin Islands	P. O. Box 2987 (322-323 Federal Bldg.), San Juan 13, P. R.
No. 23—Alaska	P. O. Box 1421 (7-8 Shattuck Bldg.), Juneau, Alaska.

#### FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE CORPORATION

#### District Offices

District	Address
No. 1—Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	Room 765, 10 Post Office Square, Boston 9, Mass.
No. 2—Delaware, New Jersey, New York, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.	Room 1900, 14 Wall St., New York 5, N. Y.
No. 3—Ohio, Pennsylvania	City National Bank Bldg., 20 East Broad St., Columbus 15, Ohio.
No. 4—District of Columbia, Maryland, North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	909 State Planters Bank & Trust Co. Bldg., Richmond 19, Va.
No. 5—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Louisiana, Mississippi.	625 First National Bank Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 6—Arkansas, Kentucky, Missouri, Tennessee	1059 Arcade Bldg., St. Louis 1, Mo.
No. 7—Indiana, Michigan, Wisconsin	715 Tenney Bldg., Madison 3, Wis.
No. 8—Illinois, Iowa	741 Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., Chicago 4, Ill.
No. 9—Minnesota, Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota.	1200 Minnesota Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn.
No. 10—Colorado, Kansas, Nebraska, Oklahoma, Wyoming.	901 Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., Kansas City 6, Mo.
No. 11—Arizona, New Mexico, Texas	Federal Reserve Bank Bldg., Dallas 13, Tex.
No. 12—California, Idaho, Nevada, Oregon, Utah, Washington, Alaska, Hawaii.	Suite 1120, 315 Montgomery St., San Francisco 4, Calif.

# FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION Regional Offices

Region	Address
Atlanta 3, Ga.: Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee.	Ten Forsyth St. Bldg.
Chicago 7, Ill.: Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin.	United States Customhouse, 610 South Canal St.
Fort Worth 2, Tex.: Arkansas, Colorado, Kansas, Louisiana, Nebraska, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Texas, Wyoming.	7th and Lamar Sts.
New York 1, N. Y.: Connecticut, Delaware, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, eastern Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Vermont.	Parcel Post Bldg., 341 9th Ave.

# FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION—Continued Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Address
San Francisco 2, Calif.: Arizona, California, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, Oregon, Utah, Washington (licensed project and accounting work west of the Mississippi River).	Phelan Bldg., Market and O'Farrell Sts.
Baltimore 2, Md.: District of Columbia, Maryland, Ohio, western Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia (licensed project and accounting work east of Mississippi River, statistical work for entire country).	O'Sullivan Bldg., 10 Light St.

FEDERAL RESERVE DISTRICTS	
District	Headquarters
No. 1—Connecticut (excluding Fairfield County), Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Vermont.	Federal Reserve Bank of Boston, Boston, Mass.
No. 2—Connecticut (Fairfield County), New Jersey (northern part), New York.	Federal Reserve Bank of New York, New York, N. Y.
No. 3—Delaware, New Jersey (southern part), Pennsylvania (eastern part).	Federal Reserve Bank of Philadelphia, Philadelphia, Pa.
No. 4—Kentucky (eastern part), Ohio, Pennsylvania (western part), West Virginia (northern part).	Federal Reserve Bank of Cleveland, Cleveland, Ohio.
No. 5—District of Columbia, Maryland, North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia (southern part).	Federal Reserve Bank of Richmond, Richmond, Va.
No. 6—Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Louisiana (southern part), Mississippi (southern part), Tennessee	Federal Reserve Bank of Atlanta, Atlanta, Ga.
(eastern part).  No. 7—Illinois (northern part), Indiana (northern part), Iowa, Michigan (southern part), Wisconsin	Federal Reserve Bank of Chicago, Chicago, Ill.
(southern part).  No. 8—Arkansas, Illinois (southern part), Indiana (southern part), Kentucky (western part), Mississippi (northern part), Missouri (eastern part),	Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis, St. Louis, Mo.
Tennessee (western part).  No. 9—Michigan (northern part), Minnesota, Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota, Wisconsin	Federal Reserve Bank of Minneapolis, Minneapolis, Minn.
(northern part). No. 10—Colorado, Kansas, Missouri (western part), Nebraska, New Mexico (northern part), Oklahoma	Federal Reserve Bank of Kansas City, Kansas City, Mo.
(northwestern part), Wyoming.  No. 11—Arizona (southeastern part), Louisiana (northern part), New Mexico (southern part),	Federal Reserve Bank of Dallas, Dallas, Tex.
Oklahoma (southeastern part), Texas. No. 12—Arizona (northwestern part), California, Idaho, Nevada, Oregon, Utah, Washington.	Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco, San Francisco, Calif.

# NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD Regional Offices

Region	Address
No. 1—Maine; New Hampshire; Vermont; Massachusetts; Rhode Island; Connecticut, except Fair-	Old South Bldg., Boston 8, Mass.
field County.  No. 2—Fairfield County in Connecticut; eastern New York: Passaic, Bergen, Essex, Hudson, and Union	120 Wall St., New York 5, N. Y.

Counties in New Jersey.

# NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD—Continued

# Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Address
No. 3—Western New York  No. 4—New Jersey, except counties in region 2; New Castle County in Delaware; eastern half of Pennsylvania.	Genesee Bldg., West Genesee St., Buffalo 2, N. Y 1500 Bankers Securities Bldg., Philadelphia 7, Pa
No. 5—Kent and Sussex Counties in Delaware; Maryland; District of Columbia; Virginia; North Carolina; northeastern tip of West Virginia.	601 American Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
No. 6—Eastern Pennsylvania; Hancock, Brooke, Ohio, Marshall, Wetzel, Monongalia, Marion, Harrison, Taylor, Doddridge, Preston, Lewis, Barbour, Tucker, Upshur, Randolph, Webster, and Pocahontas Counties in West Virginia.	2107 Clark Bldg., Pittsburgh 22, Pa.
No. 7—Michigan, except counties north of Lake Michigan.	1332 National Bank Bldg., Detroit 26, Mich.
No. 8—Northern Ohio	713 Public Square Bldg., Cleveland 13, Ohio. Ingalls Bldg., 4th and Vine Sts., Cincinnati 2, Ohio.
western tip. No. 10—South Carolina; Georgia; Florida, east of eastern borders of Franklin, Liberty, and Jackson Counties; Alabama, north of northern borders of Choctaw, Marengo, Dallas, Lowndes, Montgomery, Macon, and Russell Counties; Tennessee, east of eastern borders of Hardin, Decatur, Benton, and Henry Counties.	Ten Forsyth Street Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 11—Indiana, except counties in region 13; Kentucky, west of western borders of Hardin, Hart, Barren, and Monroe Counties.	108 East Washington St. Bldg., Indianapolis 4, Ind.
No. 13—Lake, Porter, La Porte, St. Joseph, Elkhart, Lagrange, Noble, Steuben, and DeKalb Counties in Indiana; northern Illinois; Wisconsin, east of western borders of Green, Dane, Dodge, Fondulac, Winnebago, Outagamie, and Brown Counties.	2200 Midland Bldg., 176 West Adams St., Chicago 3, Ill.
No. 14—Southern Illinois; Missouri, east of western borders of Scotland, Knox, Shelby, Monroe, Audrain, Callaway, Osage, Maries, Phelps, Dent, Shannon, and Oregon Counties.	International Bldg., Chestnut and 8th Sts., St. Louis 1, Mo.
No. 15—Louisiana; Arkansas; Mississippi; western Tennessee; southern Alabama; Florida, west of eastern borders of Franklin, Liberty, and Jackson Counties.	820 Richards Bldg., New Orleans 12, La.
No. 16—Texas, Oklahoma, New Mexico No. 17—Missouri, except counties in region 14; Kansas; Nebraska; Colorado; Wyoming.	Federal Court Bldg., Fort Worth 2, Tex. Temple Bldg., 903 Grand Ave., Kansas City 6, Mo
No. 18—Minnesota; North Dakota; South Dakota; Iowa; Wisconsin, except counties in region 13.	Wesley Temple Bldg., Minneapolis 4, Minn.
No. 19—Washington, Oregon, Montana, Idaho, Alaska.	806 Vance Bldg., Seattle 1, Wash.
No. 20—Nevada, Utah, northern California No. 21—Arizona, southern California No. 23—Territory of Hawaii No. 24—Puerto Rico	111 West 7th St., Los Angeles 14, Calif. 341 Federal Bldg., Honolulu 2, T. H.

#### RAILROAD RETIREMENT BOARD

#### Regional Offices

Region	Address
No. 1—Tennessee, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, South Carolina, North Carolina, Virginia, Florida.	611 William Oliver Bldg., 32 Peachtree St., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 2—New York, Vermont, Maine, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, New Jersey, Delaware, Maryland, eastern ¾ of Pennsylvania.	920 Morgan Annex Bldg., 341 9th Ave., New York 1, N. Y.
No. 3 —Ohio, western ¼ of Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Kentucky, Michigan.	4253 New Post Office Bldg., Cleveland 13, Ohio.
No. 4—Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, southern 33 of Wisconsin.	844 North Rush St., Chicago 11, Ill.
No. 5—Texas, Louisiana, southern 33 of New Mexico.	424 United States Terminal Annex Bldg., Dallas 2, Tex.
No. 6—Missouri, Arkansas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Nebraska.	Union Station Bldg., 30 Union Station Plaza, Kansas City 8, Mo.
No. 7—Northwestern 1/3 of Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Montana.	Wesley Temple Bldg., 123 East Grant St., Minneapolis 4, Minn.
No. 8—Colorado, northern 1/3 of New Mexico, northern part of Arizona, Utah, Wyoming, and southern 3/4 of Idaho.	Patterson Bldg., 1706 Welton St., Denver 2, Colo.
No. 9—California, Oregon, Washington, northern ¼ of Idaho, Nevada, southern part of Arizona.	833 Market St., San Francisco 3, Calif.
of Idano, Nevada, southern part of Arizona.	

#### SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

#### Regional Offices

Atlanta 3, Ga.: Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Alabama, Mississippi, Florida, portion of Louisiana east of Atchafalaya River. Baltimore 2, Md.: Virginia, West Virginia, Mary-

land, Delaware, District of Columbia.

Boston 9, Mass.: Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode Island, Vermont, New Hampshire, Maine. Chicago 3, Ill.: Minnesota, Wisconsin, Iowa, Illinois,

Missouri, and Kansas City, Kansas.

Cleveland 13, Ohio: Ohio, Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky.

Denver 2, Colo.: Wyoming, Colorado, New Mexico, Nebraska, North Dakota, South Dakota, Utah.

Fort Worth 2, Tex.: Oklahoma, Arkansas, Texas, Kansas (except Kansas City, Kans.), portion of Louisiana west of Atchafalaya River.

New York 5, N. Y.: New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania.

San Francisco 5, Calif.: California, Nevada, Arizona, Hawaii.

Seattle 1, Wash.: Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Alaska.

Palmer Bldg., Forsyth and Marietta Sts.

O'Sullivan Bldg.

Shawmut Bank Bldg., 82 Devonshire St.

Bankers Bldg., 105 West Adams St.

Standard Bldg., 1370 Ontario St.

Midland Savings Bldg., 444 17th St.

United States Courthouse, 10th and Lamar Sts.

Equitable Bldg., 120 Broadway.

625 Market St.

1411 4th Ave. Bldg.

#### UNITED STATES CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

#### Regional Offices

No. 1-Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massa-Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Boston 9, Mass. chusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut. Federal Bldg., Christopher St., New York 14, N.Y. No. 2-New York, New Jersey....

#### UNITED STATES CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION—Continued

#### Regional Offices—Continued

Region	Address
No. 3—Pennsylvania, Delaware	United States Customhouse, 2d and Chestnut Sts., Philadelphia 6, Pa.
No. 4—District of Columbia, Maryland, North Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia.	Nissen Bldg., Winston-Salem 3, N. C.
No. 5—South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Tennessee, Alabama, Puerto Rico, Virgin Islands.	New Post Office Bldg., Atlanta 3, Ga.
No. 6—Ohio, Indiana, Kentucky	Post Office and Courthouse Bldg., Cincinnati 2, Ohio.
No. 7—Michigan, Wisconsin, Illinois	New Post Office Bldg., Chicago 7, Ill.
No. 8—Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Iowa.	Post Office and Customhouse Bldg., St. Paul 1, Minn.
No. 9—Kansas, Missouri, Oklahoma, Arkansas	New Federal Bldg., 12th and Market Sts., St Louis 1, Mo.
No. 10—Louisiana, Mississippi, Texas	210 South Harwood St., Dallas 1, Tex.
No. 11—Montana, Oregon, Idaho, Washington, Alaska.	437 Central Bldg., 810 3d Ave., Seattle 4, Wash.
No. 12—California, Nevada, Arizona, Hawaii	129 New Appraisers Bldg., 630 Sansome St., San Francisco 11, Calif.
No. 13—Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, Wyoming	New Customhouse Bldg., Denver 2, Colo.
Hawaii (see region 12)	Federal Bldg., Honolulu 2, T. H.
Canal Zone	Balboa Heights, C. Z.
Puerto Rico (see region 5)	San Juan, P. R.

### UNITED STATES EMPLOYEES' COMPENSATION COMMISSION

#### District Offices

District	Address
No. 1—Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, Rhode Island, Connecticut (under act of	Room 756, 10 Post Office Square, Boston 9, Mass.
Aug. 16, 1941, Newfoundland and Greenland).	
No. 2—The Port of New York—including that part of New Jersey legally included in Port of New York and the State of New York, except that part of New York State north and west of a line 30 miles	641 Washington St. at Christopher, New York 14, N. Y.
from the shore of Lake Erie and Lake Ontario and the Niagara and St. Lawrence Rivers (under act of Aug. 16, 1941, Bermuda).	
No. 3—New Jersey (except that part legally included in the Port of New York), Delaware, Pennsylvania (except that part of the State north and west of a line 30 miles from the shore of Lake Erie).	1515 Market St. National Bank Bldg., Market and Juniper Sts., Philadelphia 7, Pa.
No. 4—Maryland and the District of Columbia, including the Potomac River.	1261 Calvert Bldg., Baltimore 2, Md.
No. 5—Virginia (except the Potomac River), North Carolina.	303 Adams Bldg., City Hall at Bank St., Norfolk 10, Va.
No. 6—South Carolina, Georgia, Florida	404 Lynch Bldg., Jacksonville 2, Fla.
No. 7—Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana, Arkansas (but excluding that part of the Mississippi River between Arkansas and Tennessee).	600 Maritime Bldg., 203 Carondelet St., New Orleans 12, La.
No. 8—Texas (including that part of the Red River between Texas and Oklahoma).	502 United States Post Office Bldg., Galveston. Tex.

# UNITED STATES EMPLOYEES' COMPENSATION COMMISSION—Continued District Offices—Continued

District	Address
No. 9—That part of the lake district in the States of Pennsylvania and New York extending 30 miles inland from the shore line of Lake Erie and Lake Ontario and the Niagara and St. Lawrence Rivers, the Lower Peninsula of the State of Michigan (except that part west and north of a line 30 miles from the shore of Lake Michigan and the Strait of Mackinac), West Virginia, Ohio (including the Wabash River between Indiana and Illinois), Kentucky (including that part of the Ohio River between Kentucky and Illinois and that part of the Mississippi River between Kentucky and Missouri), Tennessee (including that part of the Mississippi River between the States of Tennessee, Missouri,	1341 Terminal Tower Bldg., Cleveland 13, Ohio.
and Arkansas).  No. 10—An area 30 miles wide along the shore of Lake Michigan in the Lower Peninsula of Michigan, all the northern peninsula of Michigan, Wisconsin, Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota, Nebraska, Iowa, Illinois (excluding that part of the Wabash River between Illinois and Indiana, and that part of the Ohio River between Illinois and Kentucky), Missouri (excluding the Mississippi River between Missouri, Kentucky, and Tennessee), Kansas, Oklahoma (excluding the Red River between Oklahoma and Texas).	804 United States Post Office, 433 West Van Buren St., Chicago 7, Ill.
No. 13—California, Arizona, New Mexico, Nevada, Utah, Colorado.	Room 318, 417 Market St., San Francisco 5, Calif.
No. 14—Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Wyoming, Territory of Alaska.	300 Colman Bldg., Seattle 4, Wash.
No. 15—Territory of Hawaii	407-408 Hawaiian Trust Bldg., Honolulu 48, T. H Bldg."L," PRRA Bldgs., Stop 8, San Juan, P. R. 407-408 Hawaiian Trust Bldg., Honolulu 48, T. H.

### UNITED STATES MARITIME COMMISSION

#### Field Offices

[Field offices same as those for War Shipping Administration. See p. 9]

#### Construction Offices

Address

121 OW	
East coast: Covering all shipyards on the Atlantic coast, exclusive of the coast of Florida.  Gulf-Great Lakes: Covering all shipyards on the Gulf of Mexico and the Atlantic coast of Florida.  West coast: Covering all shipyards on the west coast.	Jefferson Bldg., 1015 Chestnut St., Philadelphia 7, Pa. Stern Bldg., 348 Baronne St., New Orleans 12, La. Financial Center Bldg., 14th and Franklin Sts., Oakland 12, Calif. 310 South Michigan Ave., Chicago 4, Ill.
Gulf-Great Lakes: Covering all shippards on the Great Lakes.	310 South Michigan Ave., Onicago 4, 111.

#### VETERANS ADMINISTRATION

#### Regional Offices

Headquarters	Region _
Montgomery 10, Ala	Alabama.
Tucson, Ariz	
Little Rock, Ark	
Los Angeles 25, Calif	and Clark).
San Francisco 21. Calif	Northern California (except Alpine, Lassen, Modoc
Ban Francisco 21. Cantiller	and Mono Counties).
Denver 2, Colo	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Newington 11, Conn	
Washington 25, D. C.	
Bay Pines, Fla	
Atlanta, Ga	Georgia.
Boise, Idaho	Idaho.
Hines, Ill	Illinois, Indiana (counties of Lake, La Porte, and
	Porter).
Indianapolis 44, Ind	Indiana (except countics of Lake, La Porte, and Porter).
Des Moines 10, Iowa	Iowa.
Wichita 2, Kans	Kansas (except northeast section).
Lexington, Ky.	
New Orleans 12, La	Louisiana.
Togus, Maine	Maine.
Baltimore 2, Md	Maryland.
Boston 9, Mass	Massachusetts (except Dukes, Nantucket, Barn-
	stable Counties, and certain towns in Plymouth and Bristol Counties).
Dearborn, Mich	Michigan.
Minneapolis 6, Minn	Minnesota.
Jackson 107, Miss	Mississippi.
St. Louis 1, Mo	Eastern Missouri.
Kansas City 6, Mo	Western Missouri and northeastern section of
	Kansas.
Fort Harrison, Mont	Montana.
Lincoln 1, Nebr	Nebraska.
Reno, Nev	Nevada (except Lincoln and Clark Counties),
	California (Alpine, Lassen, Modoc, and Mono
Manahastar N W	Counties).
Manchester, N. HLyons, N. J	New Hampshire.
Albuquerque, N. Mex	New Jersey.
Albuquei que, IV. Mex.	New Mexico, Texas (Culberson, El Paso, Hud-
	speth, Jeff Davis, Presidio, and Reeves Coun-
Batavia, N. Y	ties).
New York 11, N. Y	Western New York.
	Eastern New York.
Farge N. Dek	North Carolina.
Fargo, N. Dak Brecksville, Ohio	North Dakota.
	Northern Ohio.
Dayton, Ohio	Southern Ohio.
Portland 7 Oreg	Oklahoma, Texas (northwest corner).
Portland 7, Oreg	Oregon and bordering counties of Washington.
Philadelphia 6, Pa	Eastern Pennsylvania, Delaware.
Pittsburgh 22, Pa	Western Pennsylvania, West Virginia (Brooke,
Providence 2 D. T	Hancock, Ohio, and Marshall Counties).
Providence 3, R. I	Rhode Island, Massachusetts (Dukes, Nantucket,
	and Barnstable Counties and certain cities and
Johnnhie C C	towns in Bristol and Plymouth Counties).
Columbia, S. C.	South Carolina.
Maron Fiells C. D. I.	
Sioux Falls, S. Dak Murfreesboro, Tenn	South Dakota. Tennessee.

### VETERANS ADMINISTRATION—Continued

### Regional Offices—Continued

Headquarters	Region
Waco, Tex	Texas (except city of Texarkana and Culberson, El Paso, Hudspeth, Jeff Davis, Presidio, Reeves, and northwestern counties).
Salt Lake City 3, Utah	Utah.
White River Junction, Vt.	Vermont.
Roanoke 17, Va.	Virginia.
Seattle 4, Wash	Washington (except counties bordering on Oregon). Alaska.
Huntington 1, W. Va.	West Virginia (except counties of Brooke, Hancock, Marshall, and Ohio).
Wood, Wis	Wisconsin.
Cheyenne, Wyo	Wyoming.

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS

0 012 053 077 A